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This is meant to be a purely LOCAL NEWS
column, to which the Itsconn invites con-
tributions. Events of local importance-
whether current or in the near future, acci-
dents, cases of extreme illness, society and
church happenings, marriages, deaths, etc.,
should be reported to the Editor in writing;
atherwise they may not appear.

Harney Station is ready to issue
Money Orders.

Service over the rural delivery
route from Gettysburg to Harney,
commenced on Thursday.

There will be a regular meeting of
the Fire Company in the public school
building, Friday night at 7 o'clock.

Miss Clara Reindollar left, on Tues-
day, for Irving College, in company
with Miss Griffiths, the elocutionist.

The cold windy night of last Fri-
day. caused enany to miss a fine musi-
cal entertainment in the Opera
House. Those who braved the storm
were amply repaid.

Unless the ground hog has lost his
eyesight on account of old age, he
saw his shadow and crawled back in-
to his den to await the passage of six
weeks of rough weather.

The revival services which were
previously announced to begin in the
U. B. church of this place on Friday
evening, are hereby recalled, on ac-
count of the extreme cold weather.

Let us have the items for your sale
bills. We want to complete this
work gradually so as to avoid a rush
aliout March 1st. The bills need not
be posted up now, but should be
printed.

More boxes are going up every day
on our rural routes, and as soon as
the carriers get to know all the peo-
ple, and acquire experience in read-
ing all sorts of writing, mistakes will
likely be far between.

Elmer Heaver, one of the students
for the short course at the Agricultur-
al College, from near Trevanion. is iil
with scarlet fever. W. E. 0. Hiner,
also taking the course, is waiting on
him. Maurice Flickinger has return-
ed home.

Mrs. Joel Musselman, of Fairfield,
Pa., who has spent the past week
with Mr. G. W. Baumgardner add
family, left Wednesday for a trip to
Lancaster and Chester counties, Pa.,
accompanied by Miss Nora Baum-
gardner.

The following is tne weather sum-
mary for January, for this station:
maximum temperature 56° on the
20th; minimum 100 on the 2nd, and
80th.; total precipitation 1.50 inches;
snow I inch; clear days 11; part cloudy
9; storm on 20th.

The postoffice at Taneytown has
been designated an International
Money Order office, and orders will
hereafter be issued, payable in nearly
all foreign countries, and foreign or-
ders paid. This is the only office, out-
side of Westminster. that issues for-
eign orders in Carroll county.

Harry L. Baumgardner's time of
service in the 17th, U. S. Infantry ex-
pired last week, and he will likely re-
turn home from the Philippines by
the first transport. His many friends
will be glad to welcome him and lis-
ten to his experiences. We call atten-
tion to an interesting sketch in an-
other column.

The twenty-five cent shoe game,
which many in this neighborhood are
Indulging in, comes very near being
a lottery, or an endless chain scheme,
and the probabilities are that some-
body will lose in playing it. The best
plan is to buy your shoes, when you
need them, from a home dealer Four
dollar shoes cannot be had at twenty-
five cents, on a square transaction.
"Mr. Bob," a laughable comedy in

two acts, will be given by the Orion
Club. composed in part of the "13
Original Stars," in Reindollar's Opera
House, Thursday evening, Feb. 8th.
A number of choice selections will
also be rendered by the best local tal-
ent. Performance at 8 o'clock; doors
open at 7. Reserved seat tickets on
sale at McKinney's drug store. Being
for a very worthy cause, a generous
patronage is solicited.

The announcement will be made in
the Lutheran church, on Sunday, of
the date for a congregational meet-
ing, rendered necessary for the pur-
pose of adopting a new constitution,
or charter, of the congregation, pre-
paratory to its being legally recorded
with the Court. The requirements of
the act are the same as if the congre-
gation was just being organized,with-
out having been previously incorpo-
rated. The old act of incorporation,
it appears, contained numerous de-
fects, from a legal standpoint.

'441' 
A note from E. 0. Garner, College

Park, says; "Our short terin students
will be compelled to go home on ac-
count of a disease prevailing here in
an epidemic form. The College has
established a rigid quarantine which
includes the Experiment Station. The
disease amounts to a mere nothing-a
little sore throat and perhaps a little
fever which usually lasts a day or so.
There was every indication that the
Copperville Farmers' Club would be
abundantly rewarded for their trouble
and expense in sending the young
men here, as they were making good
progress."

The Cook Bork Coming.

Unless something unexpected pre-
sents itself, the much-delayed Cook
Book will be ready for delivery with-
in two weeks. It is unnecessary to
relate the various causes of delay-
which have been unavoidable on our
part-and we trust that the new work
will be fully appreciated, as it is
greatly improved as compared with
the first edition.

COUNTY AND STATE.

News Notes of General Interest
from Various Sources.

Wm. H. Repp, of Johnsville, who
has been almost totally blind for some
years, has gone to Baltimore to have
his eyes operated on.

The State Agricultural Society at
Harrisburg, last Thurday, adopted
the following resolution: "Resolved,
That the United States should estab-
lish a free mail delivery for the rural
districts as rapidly as possible." Evi-
dently, the Carroll county experi-
ment has not Feared them.

A bill has been presented in the
House, which 'allows to be sold on
Sunday. without violating the law of
the state, meals, newspapers, cigars
or tobacco, milk, fruit, ice, flowers,
confectionery, drugs and medicines.

Mr. Samuel Hoffman, an aged and
well known citizen of New Windsor,
died about 1 o'clock on Thursday
morning. Funeral services will be
held on Saturday at 12 o'clock, inter-
ment at Pipe Creek German Baptist
cemetery.

Mrs. Harry Cover, of Frizzellburg,
spent several days in Baltimore last
week among her friends and relatives;
she also visited the "Zoo," and had
the pleasure of touching the baby
lions-"Lprd!Baltimore," and "Lillian
Worth."

The Senate has confirmed the fol-
lowing nominations for Carroll coun-
ty; Justices of the Peace, William H.
Moore, George A. Davis, second dis-
trict; Joshua LeatherwoOd, fifth dis-
trict; Jacob P. Baltozer,siith district;
Notaries Public, Albert Jones and
Francis J. Shriven

We are informed that John E. Ma-
sonheinter.Howard M. Zile and Grove
A. Shipley, representing petitioners
against the rural delivery, have gone
to Washington to present their ob-
jections to the postoffice department.
It is also said that Postmaster Schaef-
fer and others will present a counter
petition.

Major A. K. Fulton, son of the late
Charles C. Fulton, former proprietor
of the Baltimore American, died at
the Maryland University Hospital. on
'Wednesday, from the effects of ery
sipelas. Major Fulton was a great
traveler and took great interest in
theatrical and sporting matters, es-
pecially base ball.

While a number Of our subscribers
have had imperfect service under the
free delivery system, we are pleased
to state that but two have discontin-
ued their paper on this account; one
of them has since renewed his sub-
scription, because a route was chang-
ed to come past his house, and, unless
we are greatly mistaken, the other
one will come back, as he expressed
himself as liking the RECORD very
much, and did not want to do with-
out it.

Joseph Emmert, son of Isaac Em-
mert, of Hagerstown, has gone to
Chicago to buy a cargo of cattle. He
will go thence to New York and set
sail for South Africa, where he will
hold the position as commissary ser-
geant in the Boer Army. Charles
Worthington, Arthur Worthington
and Nicholas Worthington, relatives
of Dr. T. W. Simmons, of Hagers-
town, have been pressed into police
service at Johannesburg, South Afri-
ca, by the Natal Government. Each
is required to do three hours' duty
each day, :which is required of every
American citizen, and those who re-
fuse to obey are requested to leave the
country.

Delegate Long, of Washington
county, will introduce into the Legis-
lature a bill to amend the present
liquor laws for Washington county.
One idea of the bill is to abolish the
present system of obtaining 12 free-
holders as signers to every saloon
keener's petition for license. The ad-
vocates of the bill claim that the
signers feature of the law failed to
keep any person from getting a li-
cense. The new law provides for the
absolute suppression of the license of
any saloon keeper who is convicted of
keeping a disorderly house. The pres-
ent law puts the suppression of li-
censes within the discretion of the
court.

A COUNTY DIRECTORY.

Will be of Great Benefit to the
Mail Service.

The Postoffice Department,through
E. H. Hathaway, special agent, West-
minster, has undertaken the task of
publishing a directory of the county,
in which will be represented the name
of every person in the county. male
or female, old enough to receive mail
matter. To this end, Mr. Hathaway
is mailing to every head of the family
whose name has been supplied to him
by a postmaster or rural carrier, a
blank sheet on which to write the
names of all persons included in the
family, also an official envelope for
use in forwarding the sheets to him.
The prompt compliance with this

request, on the part of every person
addressed, will lead to the early and
correct publication of the work. The
use of this directory, both by postal
officials and the general public, will
render next to impossible the making
of a mistake in the delivery of mail
matter, for the reason that it will
tell how it should be addressed so
that it will be most speedily deliver-
ed. The envelopes do not need a
stamp, therefore the person address-
ed need only write in the names, en-
close in envelope and mail it.

Death of Samuel F. Harbaugh.

Mr. Samuel Harbaugh, a well-
known gentleman in this and adjoin-
ing districts, died suddenly of a stroke
of some kind, while in attendance at
Mrs. Myerly's funeral, in Bruceville,
on Tuesday. Mr. Harbaugh was one
of the bearers and was sitting in his
vehicle, waiting for the procession to
move, when the attack came on him.
He was removed to the home of his
daughter, Mrs. Fuss, but he did not
regain consciousness, death having
came practically in an instant.
The shock of the sad occurrence

was very great, not only to IN im-
mediate family and friends, but to
the entire neighborhood. Mr. Har-
baugh lived on the road leading from
Taneytown to Bruceville, having pur-
chased the property but a few years
ago. He was greatly esteemed for his
uprightness and fine traits of charac-
ter, and will be greatly missed, both
n his family, his church (Lutheran)
and the community.
Be leaves a widow and seven chil-

dren, as follows; Misses Jennie, Carrie
and Bessie, living at home: Mrs. Len-
ra Fuss, of Bruceville, Mrs. Anna
Biddinger, of near Bruceville, Mrs.
Stella Bollinger, of near Union Bridge
and Frank Harbaugh, of Middleburg.
Funeral services were held on Fiiday
morning, interment being made in
the Woodsboro cemetery, and the ser-
vices conducted by his pastor, Rev.
C. A. Britt, of Taneytown.

Death of Mr. John Galt.

Mr. John Galt, a prominent resi-
dent of Westminster, died at his home
on Belle Grove Park, at four o'clock
Thursday afternoon,aged seventy-five
years. He was a native of Taneytown
district, and a son of the late Stirling
Galt. He was at one thne engaged in
business in Washington, but for many
years has lived a retired life in West-
minster. He was a member of Piney
Creek Presbyterian church, and a de-
cided Democrat. He leaves a widow,
one daughter-Miss Nannie Handy
Galt-and two sons-George P., and
John Grason Galt, of Westminster.
He was a brother of the late Matthew
Galt, of Washington, D. C.; Henry
Galt, of Taneytown, and Mrs. M. Val-
entine, of Gettysburg, Pa. The fun-
eral will take place on Saturday, at
Piney Creek church, the services at
the house being held at 9 a. in.

The electric light plant at Havre-de
Grace of the Bel Air Electric Co., was
put into operation last Saturday and
everything is running smoothly, the
result being highly satisfactory.
There are four arc lights placed in the
central part of the city, of 2,000 can
die-power each, and 66 incandescents
of 50 candle-power each, placed at a
distance of about 200 feet apart. The
new schedule of lighting will be all
night and every night, the contract
price to the city being $1,400 per an-
num, and giving the electric light
company exclusive franchise for
twenty years. The old schedule of
gasoline lighting cost the city about
$1,100 per annum, with what is known
as a moonlight schedule.

The funeral of John T. Diffen-
baugh, who died at his home at
"Fern Rock," near Westminster, on
Monday, took place at Grace Luther-
an church Wednesday afternoon.
Services were conducted by the pas-
tor, Rev. P. H. Miller, who was assist-
ed by Elder Charles D. Bonsack, of
the German Baptist church. The
rites of the Masonic Order were per-
formed at the grave, in Westminster
cemetery, by Door to Virtue Lodge,
Rev. Dr. James W. Reese, acting as
worshipful master. The pall-bearers,
who were all Masons, were. Wm. A.
Cuningham, William Moors, E. 0.
Grimes, Sr.; Oscar D. Gilbert, C. E.
Hesson and John Milton Reifsnider.
A delegation of Odd Fellows from Sa-
lem Lodge, of which Mr. Diffenbangh I
was a member, attended the funeral. l

Keysville Apparently Satisfied.

The gentleman from Keysville who
recently sent the RECORD a commu-
nication in opposition to the mail ser-
vice, .but which we thought best not
to publish,has sent us the following;
"I wish to thank you for omitting

my letter of the other week, for I had
scarcely sent it before I was sorry that
I had done so. I believe now that the
crisis is over and am happy to report
that "kicking" at Keysville has ter-
minated in a great booming of free
delivery, and, as far as I can learn, is
perfectly satisfactory. Thomas Fox
has been bonded to receive mail mat-
ter at his • store and has had a fine
mail box put up for the use of those
who have no route past their homes.
There will be a route through what is
called "Hagerstown lane," and it
looks as if Messrs Smith and Hatha-
way are doing all they can to make
everything satisfactory,"

- MARRIED.

TROXELL-OTT.-On Jan. 28, 1900,
at the Lutheran parsonage, Taney-
town, by Rev. C. A. Britt. Mr. Fred-
erick D. Troxell, of Emmitsburg, to
Miss Elsie Ott, of this district.

U MBE RT-STU LLE R. -On Feb. 1,
1900. at the residence of the bride's
parents. by Rev. S. B. Craft, Mr.
Frank Humbert, of Middleburg, to
Miss Maggie Stuller, of Trevanion.

DIED.

Obituaries, poetry and resolutions. charg-
ed for at the rate of five cents per line. The with their evening of enjoyment.regular death notices published free of Those present were, Mr. A. J. Hahncharge.

WANTS AN APPROPRIATION.

Another College wants to Supply
Free Scholarships.

The following news item is from
last week's Frederick Citizen;
A bill has been introduced in the

State Senate by Senator Rohrback to
provide scholarships in the Woman's
College, this city, for which the state
is to make an appropriation of $6,500,
giving one person from each county
in the state tuition at the regular rate
of $250 per annum. This is to con-
tinue as long as the appropriation is
made. It is further provided by the
bill that each person accepting such
scholarship shall teach in the public
schools of this state for at least two
years.
So,here is another applicant for the

people's money, in return for that in-
estimable gift to the public-the free
scholarship. If there is to be a "grab"
all along the line, why should not
Carroll county's representatives look
out for New Windsor College,the Un-
ion Bridge Collegiate Institute, and
our own Milton Academy? None of
the Colleges now receiving state aid
have a better right to it than these.
Probably it would simplify the job if
a law was passed providing that the
balance left in the state treasury each
year after the necessary expense4 of
government have been provided for,
should be divided among the numer-
ous private educational institutions,
on some equitable basis. This would
certainly be better than the present
system of selecting favorites.

Farmers' Institutes.

The Farmers' meeting will be held
in Middleburg, Feb. 9th., morning,af-
ternoon and night. The following is
a condensed program; "How to select
horses for special purposes." by Dr. J.
C. Curryer; "Home-mixing of fertiliz-
ers," by Jas. E. Rica; "How to care
for an Orchard," by Prof. H. P. Gould
"The farmers' poultry," by James E.
Rice; "Food and food principles," by
Miss E. Grace McCullough.
The following day, the 10th., the

Westminster Institute will be held,
with a slightly varied program, as fol-
lows; "How to commence the educa-
tion of our homes," by Dr. .1. C. Cur-
ryer; "Increasing the productivity of
the soil by crop-rotation, cultiyation,
cover-crops and chemicals," by Jas.
E. Rice; "How to care for an or-
chard," by Prof. H. P. Gould; "Rais-
ing chickens, incubating, brooding
and feeding," by Jas. E. Rice; "Food
and food principles," by Miss E. Grace
McCullough.
At the above meetings, Miss McCul-

lough will be assisted by members of
the ladies' organizations of Baltimore
City. Captain Silvester has promised
to attend these meetings, if his duties
at the college will permit him.

Orphans' Court Proceedings.

MONDAY, Jan. 29tn., 1900.-John C.,
Chas. W. and William Melville, exe-
cutors of John G. Melyille, settled
first account.
William Lowers', surviving execu-

tor of Nicholas Parker, reported sales
of personal property.
Last will and testament of Keziah

Shaffer admitted to probate and let-
ters testamentary granted unto John
T. Shaffer who was appointed acting
executor.
Last will and testament of Simon J.

Grammer admitted to probate.
B. Fulton Payne, executor of John

Payne reported sale of real estafe.
John H. Stem, administrator of

Charles R. Pickett, returned inven-
tory of personal property and receiv-
ed order to sell personal property.
George Gummel and Elizabeth A.

Shafer, administrator of Lydiann C.
Brummel settled first and final ac-
count.
TUESDAY, Jan. 30th., 1900.-Noah

Browp, administrator of David K.
Brown, returned list of sales of pro-
duce and settled first and final ac-
count.
Letters of administration on the es-

tate of Ellen Parker, deceased, grant-
ed unto William Lowery.
Charles T. Reifsnider, administrator

d. b. n. of Julia A. Smith, reported
sale of leasehold property.
William U. Eckard administrator of

Ui iah Eckard settled first and final
account.
Last will and testament of John

Dayhoff admitted to probate.
Last will and testament of Joel

Hoop, deceased, admitted to probate
and letters testamentary granted un-
to William A. Roop and John H.
Hoop.

MYERLY.-On Jan. 28, 1900,- in
Bruceville, Mrs. Thomas Myerly,aged
79 years, 2 months and 18 days.

HARBAUGH.-On Jan. 30, 1900. at
Bruceville, Mr. Samuel F. Harbaugh,
in his 70th. year.

NUSBAIINI.-On Jan. 27, 1900,in New
Windsor, Mrs. David Nusbaum, in
her 66th. year.

HOFFMAN.-On Feb. 1, 1900. in New
Windsor, Mr. Samuel Hoffman, aged
88 years.

GALT.-On Feb. 1st, 1900, in West-
minster, Mr. John Galt aged 75 years.

Chureh Notices.

The preaching in the 13. R. church of this
place, next Sunday. will be in the morning
at 10 o'clock, and in the Harney church in
the evening at 7 o'clock.

.7. 0. CLIPPINCER Pastor, 1

Birthday Party.

(For the RECORD.1
A very agreeable and entertaining

birthday party was given at the home
of Mr. A. .J. Hahn, near Taneytown,
on Tuesday evening, Jan. 30th.. 1900,
in honor of their son Newton. The
evening was spent in social conversa-
tion, and in playing many games, un-
til a late hour, when all were invited
to the dining-room where refresh-
ments were served, after which all re-
turned to their homes, well pleased

and wife, Mr. L..1. Hahn and wife;
Misses Lillie Hahn, Carrie Hahn,
Blanche Hahn, Della Myerly, Laura
Hoop, Alice Null, Ada Null, Edna
Wentz, Bertha Hahn, Mary Miller,
Nora Angell, Emma Hahn, May
Shorb, Annie Shorb, Fannie Angell,
Bessie Roop, Emma Newcomer,Nellie
Kaiser, May Wetzel, Minnie Clingan,
Bertha Feeser, Della Zepp, Lulu Ott,
Berdie Null and Grace Null; Messrs
Newton Hahn, James Reid, Walter
Hoop, Cleason Erb, Addison- Bauble,
Harry Hilterbrick, T. B. Brown,Chas.
Kiser, Thomas Clingan, Laurence
Fringer, Edward Hahn, Mervin
Wantz William Hahn. Harry Hahn,
Elmer Crebs, Gussie Crabbs, Calvin
Hahn, John Crabbs, Charley Olinger,
Maurice Hahn, Charley Hahn, C. G.
Hahn, Arthur Angell. Clarence Hahn
and M. II. Brown.

SERGEANT BAUMGARDNER. 
I

An Eloquent Tribute from a Com-
rade in the Service.

Editor CARROLL RECORD.
On December 25th., Ser-

geant Harry L. Baumgardner was or-
dered to San Francisco to be discharg-
ed from tne U. S. Army because of
expiration of time of service. To pay
a small tribute to a departing C0111-
rade, so popular as Sergeant Baum-
gardner, I thought I would drop the
editor a few lines for publication. Ser-
geant Baumgardner enlisted as a pri-
vate in Company E, 17th. tf. S. In-
fantry, January 28th., 1897. On April
1st. of the same year he was promot-
ed to Corpora,l,and until the Spanish-
American war broke out, served with
distinction as a non-commissioned
officer of his command.
In the month of April, 1898, the

17th. Infantry was ordered to Tampa,
Florida, were it formed part of the
3rd. Brigade, 2nd. Division,5th. Army
Corps. War having been declared the
people stood awe-stricken at Spanish
outrages. The president's call for
volunteers,moved every young Amer-
ican to patriotic devotion for his
country. Among these, a very con-
spicuous character was H. L. Baum-
gardner. His company commander,
recognizing his worth, promoted himn
to Quarter-master Sergeant of the
Company, on May 5th., 1898.
This position was one of great re-

sponsibility, as the Sergeant has all
proyisions, as- well as ordinance of the
Company, to look after, and Sergeant
Baumgardner has filled it with great
credit to himself and command. June
7th., the 5th. Army Corps embarked
for Santiago de Cuba, and after four-
teen days of sailing at sea, we landed
at Baquiri, a few miles above Morro
Castle.
From the time of our landing, June

22nd.. until July 1st., nothing of im-
poitance occured in which our com-
mand took part. On July 1st. was
the famous battle of El Caney, in
which many of our noble sons lay
down their lives in defence of their
country and flag. It was here that
Sergeant Baumgardner proved him-
self the bravest of the brave. Cool
and unwavering, the gallant young
man withstood the heavy fire of the
enemy, directing the men of the com-
mand, who were under him.
After a ten hours fight, the 17th.

Inft. marchea all night of July 1st. to
be able to participate in the capitula-
tion of San Juan Hill. At sunrise,
July and., the battle opened up with
rapidity, as the 17th. ascended San
Juan to take up their position, and it
was the most trying hours of the cam-
paign. The enemy's sharp shooters,
placed under cover and using smoke-
less powder, picked off our men with
great precision. Sergeant Baum-
gardner was one of the two non-com-
missioned officers who led the Com-
pany to its position upon the hill.
Uncomplainingly he endured the

hardships brought on by the rain and
swamps of the unhealthy country.
Although broken down with fever
contracted in service for his country,
he, after returning to the United
States, still stuck to his post of duty,
when the 17th. was ordered to the
Philippine Islands. It left Columbus
February 14th., 1899, and April 14th.,
landect in Manila. After twenty-four
hours rest in the city, we were order-
ed to the firing lime, where we have
been ever since.
All the while, this gallant Sergeant.

unwell though he was, remained at
his post of duty. The Philippines
proved to be the very hot-bed of ma-
laria, and the hardships that the
troops, as a whole, have suffered
here, is something remarkable. Mr.
Baumgardner, in all of his military
experience, was never tried by court
martial, and !n fact, I will venture to
say, was never really reprimanded.
The people of America seemingly

do not appreciate what a soldier does,
especially those that are in the Regu-
lar Army, an organization perfected
by the excellent military discipline.
The return of Sergeant Baumgardner
to the home of his birth should be a
signal for a great demonstration. A
man that leaves the army with the
record of honor he leaves his com-
mand, with the credit he has been to
"dear old Maryland," the honor he
has brought to his parents and friends,
is something to be considered as the
return of a hero. Well can he sey
with Cmsar of old "Veni Vidi Via."
Truly can I testify that he is a true

patriotic citizen, a loyal republican,
and a man worthy of any honor that
can be conferred on him. So, in con-
clusion, I will state that in the dis-
charge of Sergeant Baumgardner,
Company E loses one of the most
popular non-commissioned officers of
its staff. He left with the intention
of taking a course of baths at Hot
Springs,and on his return home Com-
pany E joins in wishing him and his
friends a pleasant time.

HARRY C. HESS,
Corporal Co. E, 17th. U. S. Inft.

Malasiqui, P. I.

Reception at Beaver Dam Valley.

(For the liacoun.
The hospitable home of Mr. and

Mrs. William P. Johnson, at Beaver
Dam Valley, near Union Bridge, was
the scene of a brilliant gathering of
young people, on Jan 24th., the oc-
casion being the birthday of Mr. Roy
Sixx, of Patterson, N. J., nephew of
Mrs. Johnson, who is spending the
winter in this vicinity. The guests
began to arrive early in the evening,
and were given a very cordial wel-
come by Miss May Baker and Miss
May Bohn. The evening was spent
in singing, playing games, guessing
riddles, etc. Considerable amuse-
ment was caused by-the introduction
of a new game beating the high
sounding. yet uncompromising title
of "Rooster." This game proved to
be the game of the evening, and caus-
ed several almost endless bursts of
merriment while in progress.
At 11 p. in., a flashlight photo of

the assemblage was taken by Mr. Six.
A magnificent collation was then
served, to which all did ample justice.
The fun making was then resumed.
The pretty costumes of the ladies', as
well as the bright, smiling faces of
the entire company, will long be re-
membered by those present. At a
late, or rather an early hour, the
company separated, each vowing that
they had a most enjoyable time, and
wishing Mr. Six many happy returns
of the day.
Among those present were Misses

Edith, Maggie and Rebekah Bond,
May and Clara Bohn, May Baker,
Rosa Williams, Wintie Six, Stella
Smith, Carrie Warren, Anna Six,
Anna, May and Ella Lookingbill, Mrs.
Johnson; Mess! s Elmer and Ira Gross-
niekle, John Bond, Clint Smith,
Samuel Williams, William Grimes,
Maurice Warner, John, Jesse and
Frank Bohn, Samuel Six, George
Humbert, Edward Hawk, William
Johnson, Harvie Johnson; Edward
Essic, of Baltimore; Samuel Six, of
Philadelphia; Carl, Clyde and Pearl
Johnson, William and Ernest Strine,
and Mr. Roy Six of Paterson, N. J.

If the RECORD fails to arrive
promptly, please notify us.

COLLEGE PARK LETTER.

A Dairy Farm Described. Other
Interesting Items.

Our short course boys from Carroll
county express themselves as very
much pleased, so far, with their
duties. They are engaged this after-
noon in taking cuttings of flowerF,un
der the direction of Assistant Horti-
culturist White, of this Station, Prof.
Robinson being absent. They have
been assigned a part of a bed in our
greenhouse and will attempt to grow
cuttings at once.
Their lessons, so far, have been in

Botany, Chemistry, Horticulture, iron
and wood working, etc. Last Satur-
day, they took a lesson in Dairying.
They have been especially well pleas-
ed with what they have learned in
the labratoriee where they can take
object lessons, and have the several
subjects which they are considering
from time to time demonstrated in a
practical way.
In order to make it pleasant for

them, we have been showing them
the sights; among other things shown
was the dairy of Christian Henrich, a
short distance southwest of this place.
He is a wealthy brewer, who is esti-
mated as being worth at least five
million dollars. In order to turn what
would be otherwise wasted,to account
he has built a dairy in connection
with his large barn, the two buildings
having cost $75,000.00.
The barn is large enough below toi

stable about one hundred and fifty I
cattle, and probably twenty-five
horses. The floors_are all cemented
and gutters carry the liquid manure
into a cistern which extends the entire
length of the barn; immediately out-
side of the stables under the overjet
of the barn, which is probably 150 ft.
long; the urine is pumped from this
cistern into a suitable vessel on a
wagon and sprinkled over the fields.
There is not a pound of fertilizer used
on this farm except stable manure
and although the land all around it
is quite thin, this farm is quite pro-
d uAcitl ai vel 0.

ng the side of the barn, on a
level with the floor, is a shed where
wood-is sawed, there being an engine
in the barn which is driven by steam
coming froula building nearby; this
engine is also used to cut all the feed,
except the brewers grains, bran or
other short feed; we noticed that they
cut their oats into feed without
threshing it. The brewers grains are
hauled to this farm from Mr. Hen-
rich's Washington brewery and stored
in uits'at least 15 feet square, careful-
ly cemented so as to exclude the air,
and, after being tilled, carefully coy
ered with earth and left in that con-
dition until ready to feed. We were
told that left in that condition
the grain would not sour and that it
Was a good feed for milk cows.
It is said that the gentleman named

has an interest in several other brew-
eries in this country. He is a German,
as his name indicates, and goes to
Europe about once a year. We were
informed that they were milking 90
cows at this time, it taking about two
hours to milk them. We noticed that
there was a large acreage of rye sown.
Upon inquiry, we were informed that
it was pastured instead of being mow-
ed and fed in the stable. They are
now steaming their feed, and claim
that it has increased the quantity of
milk. After milking, the next process
is, of course, straining; the milk is
poured into a trough about 20 feet
long which carries it into a tank pre-
paratory to bottling. The milk is
passed through four strainers while
going through the trough. The next
thing is the bottling, which is done by
placing the bottles, which hold a
quart, in rows-each row containing
six bottles-on a large table which is
rolled under the tank for the purpose
of filling; each row is filled at one turn
of the spigot and the table rolled far
enough to bring the next row of bot-
tles under the tank and so on until all
are filled. All the utensils of Every
description- are carefully cleansed by
steam being forced through them.
From all the information that we

could get, these cows would not aver-
age over 11 gallons milk per day for
which they received 40 cents per gal-
lon at retail. Mr. Henrich has his milk
taken to his store in Washington,
where he sells it to first-class trade. In
the summer time the milk is run over
an aerator before it is bottled. We
would advise the Carroll county milk
producers to establish a milk business
in Washington, if they can get sale
for their milk at that price there.
Mr. Henrich has been married at

least three times. One of his wives is
buried on the farm, on a hill which
can be seen for some distance, and is
an ideal piece of ground for that pur-
pose. The monument which is erected
to her memory is about twenty feet
square, and about the same height,in
which is placed a door and three win-
dows one on each side. Inside of this
is the vault. The whole affair is so
grand that it beggars our powers of
description. It is said that it took from
six to eight horses to haul a single
slate which covers the vault. The cost
of this monument is placed
$40,000 to $75,000.
Another place that we visited was

the bridge at Bladensburg, where the
battle between the British and Amer-
ican was fought, in order to prevent
the British from entering Washing-
ton, which they succeeded in doing,
and burned the capital. This was
during the war of 1812. The late Ja-
cob Bloom, who was from our neigh-
borhood, and is still remembered by
some of the people there, was in this
battle. A short distance from Blad-
ensburg is the famous duelling
ground, the place being selected on
account of being situated between
hills in each a way that there was no
danger of shooting outside parties,no
matter in what direction they shot.
Things are becoming quite lively

here in the way .of discussing appro-
priations, the rottenness of polities
and the road question. President
Silvester says that lie has been fight-
ing extravagant appropriations all
his life time, but it has been a losing
game every time, and in spite of all
that he and others could do, institu-
tions which have no connection with
the state whatever and never render
an account to the state of their affairs
at all, are receiving at each session of
the Legislature, increased appropria-
tions. He has therefore come to the
conclusion that the only way for his
College to do is to work along the
same line. This seems the more
reasonable from the fact that his Col-
lege is directly under the supervision
of the state, and the officers-both of-
the College and station-are compell-
ed each year to report in full to the
Governor the receipts and expendi-
ures of bath peseee all of which are
p e fi l.

haveThey  come to the conclusion
that they will ask an appropriation
for tree scholarships for both the long
and short courses; the short free
course, will be increased to three
months, instead of six weeks aeat
present. The short course will be al-
lowed to stand for those who pay, if
they so desire. The short course of
which we speak will be giyen free to
those only who are unable to pay,one
to be given to each county each year.

SB1.00 Per Year.

Cnrespopdertee.

All communications for the RECORD mustbe signed by the writer's own name; not nec-essarily for publication, but as an evidence
legitimate and correct. Items of a mischiev-ous character are not wanted.

York Road.

Mrs. Thomas Myerty died at her
home in Bruceville, after a lingering
illness of gangrene, aged 79 years, 2
months and 18 days. A husband,two
daughters and four sons survive her.
Services at Keysville.
A very sad death occurred at the

funeral of Mrs. Myerly; that being the
death of Mr. Samuel Harbaugh, of
this vicinity. He was one of the pall-
bearers, and was just getting into his
buggy to start with the funeral party
when he was stricken with paralysis,
and on being carried into his daugh-
ters house near-by, died without re-
gaining consciousness.
Rev. Clinton R. White, of Gettys-

burg College, preached a very able
sermon at Haugh's church,on Sunday
morning.
Mrs. Laura Fowble, of Baltimore;

Mrs. J. Ross Galt. and Mrs. Charles
Sellman, of New Windsor, and Mrs.
Elmer Birely, of Ladiesburg, visited
Mr. and Mrs. W. W. Sweigart,on Sat-
urday.
Miss Florence Koontz yisited her

brother, in Hagerstown, during last
week.

Union Bridge.

Rev. G. W. Enders will be installed
as pastor of the Union Bridge Luth-
eran charge, on the evening of Feb.
15th. Rey. P. H. Miller, of Westmins-
ter. and other pastors will assist in
the services.
On the evening of February 13th.,

Rev. Dr. Enders of York, Pa., will de-
liver a lecture in the Town Hall. Sub-
ject, "Mind your own business."
This lecture will be given under the
auspices of fhe C. E7 society of the
Lutheran church.
Mrs. Chas. Strawsburg died at her

home in Union Bridge, on last Sunday
night, aged 29 years, 5 months and 1
day. She leaves a husband And five
children. Funeral services were held
on Tuesday afternoon, at the German
Baptist church, of which denomina-
tion Mrs. Strawsburg was a member.
Interment at Mt. View cemetery.
The ladies of the Reformed church

will hold an oyster and meat supper.
in the basement of their church, Feb
1st. 2nd, and 3rd. A good supper
served for 20 cents.
A number of new students entered

the Institute this week.
Messrs William Wagner and John

Lightner, who went to Youngstown
Ohio last fall, are both employed at
the large machine works of the Lloyd
Booth Co. •Mr. Wawaer is employed
in running the grinding machine,and
Mr. Lightner is assistant pattern
storer, and also learning the pattern
trade. Success is the wish of their
many friends.

Silver Run.

Again we have been summoned to
follow another of our oldest citizens
to his last resting place, and see his
remains lowered into the silent tomb.
This time death lay his cold and icy
fiends on Elias Kemper, an old soldier
of the civil war, and after a short ill-
ness, of catarrh of the bladder, he
quietly passed away. The funeral
took place on Tuesday afternoon, and
services were held in St. John's Luth-
eran church, near Littlestown. and
the remains interred in the cemetery
connected with that church. He was
aged 72 years, 11 months and 22 days.
Four sons and two daughters survive
him.
Messrs Crouse & &peach's branch

creamery at this place will be in oper-
ation in about ten days. The engine
was put in place last week, and the
separator is expected to arrive in a
few days. Mr. Eli Boose will be the
manager.
Mr. A. S. Morelock, of Cherrytown,

near here, and one of our public
school teachers, who is now engaged
in teaching at Mountain View, near
Westminster, has been appointed as
recording clerk in the Clerk's Office,
Westminster, at a salary of $600 per
year, and will enter upon his duties
in a few days.
Our teachers here have been suc-

cessful in raising funds sufficient to
purchase a thirty-inch bell for the
school building, which will be put in
place in a few days. The bell and its
mountings weigh over five hundred
pounds. and is one of finest and
largest school bells in this section.

Linwood.

After three weeks of mild and some-
times soggy weather, a cold wave
struck us Thursday night of last
week. The wind became very high
and Friday was one of the coldest and
most disagreeable days of the winter.
Milder weather followed, and on Sun-
day night another boreal blast got in
its work and held full sway for about
twenty-four hours. The freeze-up has
made the roads very rough and diffi-
cult of travel. The extremity of this
condition could be avoided if farmers
would arrange their work, as far as
possible, so as to do their heavy haul-
ing when the ground is solid,and keep
off of the roads with big wagon and
team, when the frost is coming out.
The exercise of a little more fore-
thought and consideration for others,
would work a change in present meth-
ods and be an advantage all around.
The many friends of Mr. and Mrs.

E. L. Shriner are gratified to know
that they are both recovering from
the severe spell of sickness that has
held them bed fast for several weeks.
Henry L. Gobright has sold his

house and lot of two acres to Henry
Blaxsten. Prior to 1834 this property
was part of a tract of land that for
some years belonged to Thos. Wood,
father of Pemberton Wood, of Union
Bridge. In that year, he sold to
Henry Rial that part of his farm now
owned by Henry Blaxsten,and reserv-
ed the two-acre lot, on which was a
useful mill, for his own residence.
This same lot afterward became the
property of George Bruce, who sun-
sequently conveyed it to Philip
Toyer, the father of our substantial
citizen, Edmund, Toyer, who now
lives at the site of the old Button-
wood Station on the Western Mary-
land Railroad.
Mr. •Bion Firestone, of Frederick

City, Md.. is visiting his cousin, Mr.
John A. Engler. Mr. Firestone is an
accomplished musician and a success-
ful music teacher. He has recently
returned from Berlin,G-ermany.where
he took a course in harmony, in order
to better perfect himself in his life
work.
Mrs. Powell Ohler is reported sick;

the exact nature of her trouble is not
yet fully known.
Mrs. Nathan Engler is one of the

most comfortable women in town this
cold weather, the complete system of
hot water heating introduced into the
house over a year ago, being so satis-
factory that it defies any efforts of
old boreas to get within.

Double Pipe Creek.

Joseph Wey bright, of Trotwood,O.,
in a letter to the writer acknowledges
the receipt o: his paper for two years
subscription; be also says the appear-
ance of the wheat crop is the poorest
he has seen for 15 years, owing to the
"fly" and dry weather. His brother
Samuel, who lived in Maryland from
1845 to 1849, was paying him a visit at
the time of writing, and was as well
as usual. The new German Baptist
Brethren church at Trotwood, built
last year, was dedicated on January
21st. ;services by Elder David Gilburn.
This is one of the severest spells of

weather we have had this winter, on
the growing crops. Any one can tell,
by next harvest, where the land
needs or is void of underdrains. This
will kill the wheat where underdrain-
ing has not been done.
Mrs. Thomas Myerly's funeral at

Keysville, on Tuesday, was well at-
tended. Mr. and Mrs. Myerly former-
ly lived in this section.
Miss Mary R. Weybright is spend-

ing a few weeks with her New Wind-
sor friends and relatives.
The Bible Class of D. P. Creek,

which has been meeting at private
houses, met on Wednesday at the
home of John D. Dotterer, and will
meet next Wednesday evening, at the
home of George Mentzer.

Woodsboro.

Mr. H. Clay Hull, of Frederick, lost
a valuable horse last week which he
had at Mr. Allen Ledwidge's, near
this place, for the winter. Death was
caused by lock-jaw from running a
nail in its hoof.
A very interesting temperance

meeting was held in the M. P. church
last Sunday evening, Jan. 28th.
Mr. Edgar Hahn, of Ladiesburg,has

accepted a position in the flouring
mills of Mr. A. H. Etzler, of this place
A north bound freight train almost

completely demolished the two bind
wheels of a large wagon of Cutshall &
Fogle, which was standing near the
track, as Prof. Hahn, of Hagerstown,
was making preparations to load a
piano for Charles Slagle, but fortu-
nately there was no horse attached to
the wagon.
Mrs. John Crouse spent last week

with relatives in Taneytown.
Rev. Minnick, of Pennsylvania.

formerly of Middletown, will preach
in the Lutheran church, next Sunday
morning, February 4th.
The phenomenal condition of the

weather has baffled the wisdom of the
weather prophets, set the goose bone
theory at defiance and laughed at the
predictions of the corn husk. We now
anxiously await with patience the
prognostications of the ground hog.
Mr. Elmer Hull, of Frederick spent

a few days last week with his mother,
Mrs. George Hull, who has been very
ill since she was paralized, but is
slowly improving and has partially
been restored to her speech.
Grandmother Anders fell and hurt

her wrist last Tuesday, but is doing
very well at present.
Mrs. Phebe Feeser, who has been

very ill for several months, is gradu-
ally growing weaker.

Uniontown.

Messrs Joseph Stem and Wallace
Neill, of Dennings, paid our town a
visit on Wednesday; they were the
guests of Mr. Stem's sister, Mrs. Wm.
H. Segafoose.
Mrs. R. J. Mathias is suffering from

a relapse of lagrippe, but is improv-
ing.
Miss Irene Heck has been confined

to the house the past week with a
bad cold.
Mrs. Lizzie Davis, who has been on

the sick list for several weeks, is rap-
idly recovering.
Special agents of the free delivery -

have been in town this week, trying
to improve the system.
Mr. James Brown and Clarence

Davis have accepted positions in a
large cigar factory at Snyciersburg.
The former moved his family to that
place on Thursday last,
The friends of the Misses Sloneker

gave them a surprise party, on Tues-
day, at their home on cemetery hill.
Mrs. Jessie Cover, of Elkton. Va.,

and Mrs. Reuben Stypes and son
Frank, of Harrisonburg, Va., were
guests at the home of Henry C. Cover,
on Wednesday.
On Wednesday afternoon, the gun

club had a shooting match; they had
some of the finest marksmen froni
surrounding towns and many good -
shots were made, but the weather
prevented them from carrying out
their full program.
Elder S. B. Craft was confine& to

the house, the first of the week, but
is able to be out again.
On Thursday morning Dr. Thos. J.

Shreeve took Chester Selby to Balti-
more to the hospital, to have a run-
ning sore on his leg operated upon.
Mr. Noah Selby, father of the young
man, went along.
The Moody memorial service held

at the M. P. church last Sunday ev-
ening, was very much appreciated by
the audience present. A number of
his favorite hymns were sung, and
quite a number gave testimony of
their appreciation of the great eyan-
gelist.
Pipe Creek M. P. church; preaching

at 10.30 a. in., by the pastor; services
at Uniontown at 7.30 p. in., subject
"Blast from the Rams Horn No. 1."
Well,we have another letter carrier;

ex-postmaster L. F. Eckard commenc-
ed his duties of delivering mail on
Thursday morning. He certainly had
a cold and 'rough day for the first, as
at some places the thermometer reg-
istered zero-cold enough for us,
thank you.
'Squire Davis has been kept very

busy the past week or ten days. On
last Saturday, he had a case up, and
on Wednesday a lot of boys or young
men were before him on a charge of
trying to upset a dwelling house and
breaking down the door. We did not
hear the particulars, as the trial was
held in the Hall and a small admit-
ance was charged, for some spectators
and sonic went in free, but we have
been told that some of the boys were
set free as there was not sufficient
evidence against them, while several
were fined twenty-five cents and costs
which was paid and all left for their
homes.
Mr. Samuel Harbaugh spent Sun-

day in Hanover, visiting his children.
There will be lots of moving,around

town in the Spring. Dr. J. F. Engler,
of the Ridge, will move to town; Mr.
Henry Gobright will occupy the
house vacated by Mr. Engler; Mr.
Charles Reindollar has sold to Mr.
Gobright eight acres of land which he
pill-chased from Mrs. Frank Jordan.
Mr. Ciobright expects to build during
tne summer; that will add another
residence to the village. Mr. James
Brown has moved near Snydersburg.
Mr. Frank Zentz of Middleburg, will
occupy the house vacated by Mr.
Brown.
The Glee Club gave a surprise par-

ty. to Mr. Snader Devilbiss,near town,
on Thursday night. The evening
was spent in games and various
amusements, as well as singing. Mr.
Hahn rendered a solo which was
much enjoyed. Refreshments were
served.
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A Compliment Acknowledged.

We thank the. Union Bridge Farm-

ere Club for the compliment paid the

RECORD at its last meeting, when it

decided not to ask the legislature to

provide free scholarships to the Agri-

cultural College, and indorsed our

views in reference to state appropria-

tions. This action of the Club is es-

pecially commendable, because it is

equivalent to the refusal of an appro-

priation from the state for the pur-

pose of advancing the interests of

agriculturists, and places itself em-

phatically on record as esteeming

principle of more worth than the ac-

ceptance of a doubtfully honest gift.

As a rule, when the "pocket nerve"

Is touched, the entire moral structure

becomes subservient to the pleasing

sensation, and distinctions between

honesty and cupidity suddenly be-

come odious. That this Club is the

exception to tne rule, is refreshing,

and at the same time, reassuring. It

Indicates the inception, or very near-

ly so, of something like organized op-

position to legislative pilfering, and

those on the other side of the lot may

well take warning of "danger ahead."

It represents the antithesis to the

assumption that as the state treasury

is bound to be victimized anyway, we

might as well try to get our share.

"Thou shalt not steal" is a Divine

command very commonly disobeyed:

there are those-and very good peo-

ple too-who practically indorse the

idea that because some are not con-

scientious as to taking public money,

they too may be allowed the same

privilege; but, "two wrongs-do not

make a right." The REcoun has

been trying to coin the motto-I will

not steal, neither shall you. This

must be the starting point against the

system in vogue, and, although the

accomplishing of results may be slow.

they will come, nevertheless.

Rural Delivery Complaints.

Two of our county contemporaries,

the Democratic Advocate and Ramp-

sted Enterprise, announced in their

last week's issue the same opinion as

that expressed by the RECORD, that

the time has arrived for a let-up, for

the present, of the reiteration of the

same old general complaints against

rural delivery, and that these com-

plaints should be forwarded to the

department officials at Westminster,

in order that they may be given an

opportunity to investigate and cor-

rect them.
We have this advice to offer, in ad-

dition. Do not volunteer opinions as

to how much more the new service

will cost, orhow far it will come from

being satisfactory in the end, or gee-

eral complaints or criticism of any

kind. Make specific complaints. Give

names and dates, and state exactly

wherein the system has demonstrated

itself to be objectionable to you,. If

you failed to receive mail matter on

time, say whether it was a paper or

letter; if the former. give name of

paper, when you should have receiv-

ed it and when you did receive it; if

the latter, give name of:addressee and

when and where mailed, and any

other information which will lead to

fixing the blame.
Come to the point plainly and brief-

ly and the chances are your com-

munication will not only be thankful_

ly received, but lead to the preven-

tion of future occasions for complaint.
The entire postal system is a succes-

sion of safe-guards and reports, the

tendency of the whole being toward

a perfect system. Postmasters report

errors on railway postal clerks, and

vice versa; efforts are made to trace

missing mail matter, and fix the

blame where it belongs; complaints

of the receipt of improper communi-

cations are investigated, as well as all

violations of the postal laws, and

every department official, important

or otherwise, has his work clearly cut

out for him and is expected to execute

it.
That the present rural delivery sys-

tem will be allowed to be a slip-shod

affair, full of errors and poor service,

is not to be believed for an instant-
Eventually. it will be incorporated in-

to the workings of the department as

a whole, as effectually and perfectly

as any other part of it, and regula-
tions will be established which will

compel as near a perfect system as hu-

man agents can devise and execute.

The carriers must do their work satis-

factorily and intelligently, or their

places will be filled by others who can.

In order to arrive at this state of

perfection, complaints of dereliction

of duty are necessary. Instead of the

officials discountenancing them, they

will appreciate them, especially when

just and well founded, and made for

the purpose of aiding the completion

of the system; in no other way can

the people accomplish so much in

that direction. We repeat, then, send

In the complaints, detailed and cor-

rect, not to the newspapers but to

those who have the present experi-

ment in charge.

The County should Assume It.

The County should undoubtedly

assume the debt of the School Board,

this time. While it is as undeniably

true that the Board should not haye

gone into debt, still, as the county

commissioners have been too par-

simonious in their contributions for

school purposes,the present debt rep-

resents a sort of "conscience fund,"

and should be taken care of. We do

not like to advocate this-course, for

the reason that the Westminster High

School building stands for $12,000 of

the debt of the Board, and that this

item was a justifiable one, we will be

hard to convince; still, the best way

out of the difficulty seems to be to

assume the debt.
We have already gone over the

whole ground, as our readers know;

and the time is at hand when the

Board must be pulled out of the hole

it has fallen into. The people, irisome

way, must pay the debt. If, by a

bond issue, the tax-payers can be re-

lieved of the payment of an additional

two per-cent interest, let us have the

bonds; but, there must be a distinct

understanding that the same proce-

dure will not be resorted to again.

The RECORD has shown conclusive-

ly what is injuring our school system,

and what is holding back the multi-

plication of high schools. There is

some fairly well grounded opposition

to a public High School system, but

it is without consistency as long as

our legislators continue to shake the

plum tree for colleges; if that is to

continue, then, the greater argument

exists for a higher education for the

people who have the best right to re-

ceive it at public hands. These sub-

jects cannot be separated.

Scoring Certain Institutions.

In the last issue of the Atary/ane"

Journal, of Towson, Baltimore coun-

ty, T. Z. Offut in a lengthy article on

the subject of the county's finances,

gives vent to the following, which is

of general interest;
I hope that the reputation of this

Legislature will not be as that of the
last on bargain and sale. I trust they
will be scrupulously legal in regard to
all appropriations and exemptions
from taxation. Among other illegal
and outrageous acts of the last Legis-
lature, they gave of the people's mon-
ey one hundred thousand dollars to
the Hopkins University, an institu-
tion founded upon a large endow-
ment, but because, perchance, from
extravagance and the improper hand-
ling of its funds, it did not feel able
to support one hundred professors on
extravagant salaries. We now learn
that they will ask another hundred
thousand from this*Legislature; but
woe be unto those who vote to grant
it ! Have we not enough state insti-
tutions returning valuable services
for the small amount granted them?
There is St John's College,a state in-
stitution, doing ten times as much for
the sons of Maryland as Hopkins,
from year to year, receives the small
sum of $11,000. This school the state
is duty bound to support, and besides
its large number of free scholarships
from the state, a farmer can send his
son there on a reasonable charge;
whemeas,if a citizen of Maryland sends
his son to Hopkins, even on a partial
cause, he must be prepared to pay for
Win $600 to $700 per year. So it is
evident that only the most wealthy
are intended for that college.
Then again, we have in our county

several endowed charitable institu-
tions, which are no manner of bene-
fit to the citizens and taxpayers of the
county, and yet through some false
modesty or other false consideration,
that large aggregate of property goes
from year to year without a cent of
taxation.
There is the McDonough school, en-

dowed specially for the poor sons of
Baltimore and Virginia, and no citi-
zen of Baltimore county can send a
son there at any price; and yet all
that property and the land, which, if
otherwise occupied, would be paying
its full share of taxation, goes scot-
free, and the taxpayers of the county
are then called upon to pay their
taxes.
Then there are Mt. Hope and Shep-

pard Asylum on the same footing, en-
tirely exempt from taxation,and if an
insane patient is sent there by the
county we have to pay the highest
prices. These things should be cor-
rected, and we can't do it too soon.
The people, almost universally, con-
demn the whole thing.

Prevented a Tragedy.

Timely information given Mrs. Geo.
Long, of New Straitsville, Ohio, pre-
vented a dreadful tragedy and saved
two lives. A frightful cough had long
kept her awake every night. She had
tried many remedies and doctors but
steadily grew worse until urged to
'try Dr. King's New Discovery. One
bottle wholly cured her,and she writes
this marvelous medicine also cured
Mr. Long of a severe attack of Pneu-
monia. Such cures are positive proof
of the matchless merit of this grand
remedy for curing all throat, chest
and lung troubles. Only 50c and $1.
Every bottle guaranteed. Trial bot-
tles free at R. S. McKinney's drug
store.

Religion in the Philippines.

Father Chapelle, the apostolic dele-

gate from the United States,has gone

to the Philippines with authority

from the Pope to adjust matters. He

very properly, it is said, sought to

know the mind of the government at

Washington before leaving. The

party press has greatly magnified the

situation, charging against President

McKinley concessions to the Roman

Catholic church, which the Protest-

ant people of the United States will

not endorse. While we have no au-

thority to speak for the President,nor

for his administration, we speak our

mind when-we say that we do not

share the alarming apprehensions of

the partizan press nor of over zealous

partizan Protestants. * * * Our read-

ers must not forget that the Filipinos

are all Roman Catholics; they know

no other religion than that in which

for generations they and their fathers

have lived and died.
In the providence of God these peo-

ple have come under our flag, and are

to be-not Protestantized by our gov-

ernment-but are to be protected in

the exercise of their religious con-

science, as are all the people in the

United States, whether Christians or

Jews, or Pagans, whether Roman

Catholic or Protestant. The govern-

ment of the United States will protect

all law-abiding citizens who go to the

Philippines to teach and preach and

enlighten and liberate them. * * * *

That is all our government can do

religiously for the Filipinos. The

President of the United States, in the

settlement of the questions that nec-

essarily arise in establishing order

and good government among these

millions, will be guided by these sim-

ple and well defined principles,known

to us all here, whether we be Protest-

ant or Roman Catholic. He would

not do otherwise if lie could, and

could not if he would. He is a God-

fearing, Christian ruler, who feels his

responsibility and who seeks the wis-

dom that comes from above, as every

one does who knows himself and who

rightly understands the opportunity

and responsibility of life.

Advices, at this writing, from the

Philippines, which appear reliable,

tell us that Father Chapelle is In Ma-

nila, and that the people are in revolt

against the re-instatement of the

friars to their former places of power

In the church. He denies the accur-

acy of the statement that President

McKinley shared his views, which

were that "if the friars returned to

their parishes they would be consid-

ered elements of good order, and,

therefore. American agents. * * * *
To quell the excitement, Maj. Gen.

Otis consented to the publication hi

the local papers of a statement which

he had made to a delegation of Fili-

pinos, as follows:
"If the church authorities assign

friars to cnracies who are obnoxious

to the people, they will not be com-

pelled to accept them. The individu-

al liberty guaranteed by the Ameri-

can Constitution will not be denied

time Filipinos, and the government

will not force upon them any ecclesi-

astical denomination contrary to their

wishes."
We assume that this statement is,

in substance, correct, and the order

of General Otis appears wise and

timely, and in keeping with the lettisr

and spirit of our American Constitu-

tion. Our abiding conviction is that

the Washington government will meet

wisely and solve righteously the very

perplexing problems necessarily grow-

ing out of the new conditions in the

Philippines,as also in Cuba and Porto

Rico. That the interests of freedom

and righteousness are being advanc-

ed, though at so great a price, by the

policy of the present administration.

Pray for your President, for your

Congress, for your Country and for

the coming kingdom of our Lord.-

Lutheran Evangelist.

What "Neutrality" Means.

"Neutrality means that the Boers

have just as good a right under inter-

national law to buy mules and all

sorts of supplies in the Portuguese

territory that adjoins them, for the

purpose of their war against the Eng-

lish, as the English have had to buy

mules in the United States, and vast

quantities of canned meat and other

provisions from American packing

houses for the supply of their forces

in the war against the Boers. There

is small reason to suppose that Eng.

land will support the mistaken zeal of

her naval officers in the Delagoa Bay

region to the extent of bringing on

serious complications with any neu-

tral power.
The German people are so much in

sympathy with the Boers as against
the English. that the friendliness of
the German Government toward Eng-
land is a sufficiently difficult thing for
the Emperor and his ministers to
maintain in the face of an adverse
public opinion. England would not

under such circumstances, therefore,
run the risk of further inflaming the
anti-British sentiment of the German
people and press by sustaining the
policy of improper seizures of Ger-
man vessels carrying on trade with
Delagoa Bay. In short, England must
not count on defeating the Boers by
the indirect process of starving them
out or keeping them from getting a
supply of powder and shot.-From
the "Progress of the World," in the
American Monthly ReviPw of Reviews
for February.

R. S. McKinney guarantees every
battle of Chamberlain's Cough Reme-
dy and will refund the money to any
one who is not satisfied after using
two-thirds of the contents. This is the
best remedy in the world for la grippe,
coughs, colds, croup and whooping
cough and is pleasant and safe to
take It prevents any tendency of a
cold to result in pneumonia.

Public Sale!
The undersigned will sell at Public Sale, on

his farm situated near Walnut Grove School
house, on the road leading from Harney to
the Bethel church, about 2 miles east of Har-
ney, and 3 nines north of Taneytown, on

Wednesday, February 28th, 1900,

at 10 o'clock, a, in., sharp, the following val-
uable Personal Property to-wit:

26 HEAD OF JERSEY & DURHAM CATTLE,

consisting of 8 Mulch Cows, princi-
pally Jerseys. 4 of them will be
fresh by day of sale. 3 will come in
as Fall cows, and I will be fresh in
May. 9 heifers, (3 Durhams) 3 will be fresh in
the fall; and the other 6, small heifers; 8 bulls.
live 63 thoroughbred Jerseys, and 2, 51 bred
Jerseys) large enough for service; 2 are small
bulls-one Polangis and one thoroughbred
Jersey. I large fat bull. Some of the above
stock are registered; all are in good condi-
tion, and will be examined before day of sale.
36 Head of Hogs-3 are Brood Sows, 1 a White
Chester, 1 a Berkshire and Is Poland-China:
these sows will have pigs in May and are of
good stock. 30 shoats, 6 of them weigh about
lebibs; 5, about 751bs, and the rest about 40113s.
1 Walter A. Wood binder, 1 chopping mill to
chop shelled corn and other grains, 2 bar-
Shear plows, corn fork, single shovel plow, 1
truck worker, sulky corn plow, triple tree, 2
double trees, 6 single tress, forks, mattock,
cow chains, old iron, repairs to a Plano bind-
er, Corn by the bushel, a good Regulator cook
stove i baker-etc., etc.

T ER F 
irt

A LE:-SUMS of $5.00 and under,
cash. n all sums above $5.0) a credit of 12
months will be given, the purchasers to give
their notes with approved security, bearing
interest from day of sale. No goods to be re-
moved until settled for.
. D. EDWARD SHRIVER.

ts J. A. Collins, Auct. D. B. Snyder, Clerk

MILTON ACADEMY,
TANEYTOWN, MD.

The second term of this school

will begin February 1st., and con-

tinue until June 11th. A few ad-

ditional students can be entered.

Another class in Shorthand,
for beginners, will be formed at

the beginning of the next term.

For Catalogues and further in-

formation apply to

HENRY, MEIER. Principal.

D. PRINCETON PRINCETON BUCKEY,

ATTORNEY-AT-LAW.

Will attend to any business in the

Courts of Frederick and Carroll coun-

ties. Address-
9-2-6mo FREDERICK, MD.

The One Day Cold Curb.
For cold in the head and sore throat use Her'

motts Chocolates Laxative Quinine, the "One
Day Cold Cure."
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Drugs, Wiedicilles
4.* and Chemicals]

Fipe Soaps, aild

Toilet Articles.

_0-

Cigars and Stationery.

4?
-DRUGGIST,

$ TANEYTOWN, - - MD.
Ncifeee*ec-eeeee.eeeeeeseee

Bibles.
For Teachers and Pocket use
Large Print Bibles. Family Bi-
bles ordered-$2.00 to $5.00.

Hymnals.
The new Lutheran Hymnals.
Leather or Cloth Bindings. Re-
formed Church Hymnals.

Books.
Orders taken for Special Vol-
umes, or Books in sets. Will
get what you want, at lowest

Fountain Pens.
The Lincoln Fountain Pen,
$1.00. With gold bands. $1.75
and $2.00. No better Fountain
Pen made.

Box Paper.
A very large assortment. We
sell good paper-not fancy box-
es. hAeallpthe new tints and shapes

Comp, Syrup
of

YOUNT'S .

Listen!
Our Prices are Talking.

$2.00 
will buy our best Felt com-
bination Boot for men; all
sizes. Regular price, $2.50.

$1.25

:50c

25c

t I 9c

Wild Cherry 29c
-CURES- I Oc

Coughs and Colds. 5c
Price 23c a Bottle.

Rob't S. McKinney, 33cc

P. B. ENGLAR'S
Postoffice Stationery Store,

TANEYTOWN, MD.

Deafness Cannot be Cured
by local applications, as they cannot reach
the diseased portion of the ear. There is on-
ly one way to cure deafness, and that is by
constitutional remedies. Deafness is caused
by an inflamed condition of the mucous lin-
ing of the Eustachian Tube. When this tube
Is inflamed you have a rumbling sound or
imperfect hearing, and when it is entirely
closed, Deafness is the result, and unless the
inflammation can be taken out and this tube
restored to its normal condition, hearing
will be destroyed forever; nine cases out of
ten are caused by catarrh, which is nothing
but an inflamed condition of the mucous sur-
faces.
We will give One Hundred Dollars for any

case of Deafness (caused by catarrh) that
cannot be cured by Hall's Catarrh Cure. Send
for circulars. free.

F. J. CI1ENEY S; CO., Toledo. 0.
Sold by Druggists, The.
Hall's Family Pills are the best.

00,000000000
S. C. REAVER

rererves this space
for his New Adver-
tisement. Watch
for it, as it will be
of interest to own-
ers of horses.

•
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Notice to Creditors.

This is to give notice that the sub-
scribers have obtained from the Or-
phan's Court of Carroll county, in
Md., letters of administration on the
estate of

ISAAC W. REPP,

late of Carroll county, deceased. All
persons having claims against the de-
ceased are hereby warned to exhibit
the same, with the vouchers thereof
legally authenticated, to the subscri-
bers, on er before the 3rd. day of
August, 1900; they may otherwise by
law be excluded from all benefit of
said estate.
Given under our hands this 3rd. day

of February, 1900.
PHOEBE REPP,
EZRA M. SENSENEY,

2-3-4t Administrators.

DAVID B. SHAUM
Butcher, and Proprietor of

Taneytown Meat Market,
TANEYTOWN, MD.

Keeps constantly on hand and for
sale,

FRESH AND CURED MEATS

of all kinds. Highest Cash Price paid
for Fat Cattle, Hogs, Lambs and
Calves. Also Highest Cash Price
paid for Beef Hides end Furs of all
kinds. Feb-1-0

ADVERTISE

Your Public Sale in

THE CARROLL RECORD

It Will Pay Big.

will buy a First-class Don-
gola, patent tip, button
Shoe for women, usually
sold at $2.25.

will buy a pair of Men's first
quality self-acting Overshoes.
broad toe; regular price, 75c.

will buy a SO-cent Heavy Me-
rino Undershirt for men.

will buy your choice of our 25c
Jersey Under Vests and Pants
for women, misses 4S: children.

for the Sue kind, Men's Heavy
Wool Mitts.

will buy the best 15c heavy Ox-
ford mixed Stocking for women

for your choice; Men's heavy mix-
ed Socks; reg. price, 3 prs for 25e.

for all sizes Tin Lids; always a
Sc article.

for a good 5c cake of Transpar-
ent Glycerine Soap.

Don't Think these are the only
Bargains we have

to offer this month-call to see us.

F. M. YOUNT
TANEYTOWN, MD.

}113 EL' S
as10 c Welry tore

has now on display, a fine Line of
JEWELRY. Our selection of

WEDDING PRESENTS
cannot be surpassed.

Gold, Silver & Silveroid Watches,
Ladies' and Gents' Watch Chains,
Bracelets, Rings, Clocks, etc.

1847 Rogers Silverware,
A full line-also Sterling Silverware
and Novelties.

Griffon Cutlery,
including Safety Razors.

Spectacles or Eye Glasses.
When in need of these. remember

that you can be served as well by
your home people, as by strangers.

Eyes Examined Free, by Dr. F. H. Seiss.

Hull's Cash Jewelry Store
J. WM. HULL, Prop'r.

TANEYTOWN. - - - - MD.

LITTLESTOWN

Carriage Works.

S. D. MEHRING,

FINE CARRIAGES dTual4EunOlF3UGGIES,
Buggies, Phaetons,

Traps. Carts, Cutters,

Fine 1 j37,01: Wagons,
- AND A -

General Line of Light Vehicles.

Repairing g promptly e done.
Low Prices and all work guaranteed.

LITTLESTOWN, PA.
Opposite Depot

Aug21-94

A WARNING!
"When ole His' Ilrumble died, ole man

Trumble spent a heap o' money for flowers

to put on her coffin, but everybody in the
destrick kuowed he'd never been particular
to strew any posies along her hard journey
thro' life. I s'pose she'd a much rather had
a washing machine to save some o' them
long hours o' backache at the wash-tub.than
all o' them blossoms when she was dead an'
could•nt see 'ern, and it would'ut a cost 80
much money anther."

I will, on short notice, deliver on trial, any
of the leading WASHING flACHINES of the
day. I am also prepared to repair any make
of Washing Machines or Clothes Wringers.

I also have a tine stock of Wringers on hand;
prices very low. Anybody wishing to give
one of my.Washers a trial, will please drop
me a card. After trying, if you do not wish to
buy, [will remove it free of charge.

L. K. BIRELY, Agent.
1-27-3mo. MIDDLEBURG, MD.

REINDOLLAR'S

COACH WORKS.

A Full Line of Hand-made

and Factory

Carriages, Buggies, Traps, etc.
REPAIRING A SPECIALTY

ALL WORK GUARANTEED I

Shop in the rear of the Lutheran

Church,

12-9-9 TANEYTOWN, MD.

REBUILDING SALE!!!

We are Closing Out
our Entire Stock, AT, and in many cases,

Below Cost

on account of RE-BUILDING. Owing

to our largely increased business, we
must have more room. Our landlord

has consented to add an additional sto-

ry, 22x150 feet to our already immense
building, and rather than. have the
Stock ruined by the carpenters, plas-
terers, painters, paper-hangers and tin-
ners, we have decided to give our cus

tomers the stock AT, and in MANY

INSTANCES, BELOW COST.

See Sentinel and Advocate for further
announcements.

MILLER BROSf

Jan-14-99

POPULAR CASH STORES,

WESTMINSTER, MD.

GEO. Fl • BIRNIE & CO.,
BANKERS,  TANEYTOWN, MD.

The Statement below gives the principal items in the January Statements

of our Firm tor the past five years, and shows the progress made in that

time. The items are correct to the nearest dollar. •

January 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900
Loans $91,622, $109,492. $109,998. $135,181. $158,673.

Bonds  5,125. 8,225. 19,225. 43,225. 45,012.

Deposits  94,950. 109,463. 138,550. 177,598. 203,498.

Capital Stock .16,000. 16,000. 16,000. 16,000. 16,000.
Surplus  5,156. 6,225. 7,572. 8,000. 8,000.

MEMBERS OF THE FIRM.
Geo. H. Birnie. H. David Hess, Edward E. Reindollar.

John E. Davidson. Martin D. Hess. Edwin H. Sharetts.

Luther T. Sharetts. Edward Shorb. G. Walter Wilt. -

'4)7-- ---.-----4- ••".---<( -

Savings Bank Department. Interest Paid on Time Deposits.

SPECIAL RATES to Weekly and Monthly Depositors.

NoTicE, A Hopeless Quarrel.
-0-

Owing to limited floor space, we are
unable to make such a display of our
Fall and Winter Goods as we desire:
nevertheless, the goods are nearly all
in-our

Mammoth Stock is now Complete
and we shall be pleased to have you
inspect it before going elsewhere to
purchase your wearing apparel for
the Winter. Our recent venture
the

P
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"He who guar-
-.els with a fact
dooms himself to
defeat," was writ-
ten long before
the day of

Empire
Cteam

Separators.
They have come
ro stay-it is in

business, in connection with the other .   earmony with the

departments of our store, is promising 
times, mu iid  stands for absolutely free

to he a good move. It is useless to competition. 
What will ir profit you

quote prices on these articles, 
as our , to quarrel with a fact so sure end set

daily sales are sufficient proof that i tied as is 
time EMPIRE CREAM SEP-

ARATOR? It. is you that hurts your-
self-not the Empire Cream Separa-
tor that hurts you. You are pulling
against the stream-straining every
nerve to hold your own, when success
lies the other-way, with the current.
Too bad, that a bright, brainy,

pushing man should waste his ener-
gies in the cramped limits of a single
line of business. He may make a fair
success,, but what a brilliant one the
same efforts might have achieved had
he bought an

HAT AND CAP

they are cheap.

Boots and Shoes.
When in need of anything in this

line, drop in. We handle time best
footwear of every description that can
possibly be bought for the money.
Short profits necessitate quick sales.
"Self praise is no recommendation;"
therefore, we respectfully ask that
you call and examine the goods for
yourself.

Comforts and Blankets.
Last year was banner year in this

particular line of goods, more Com-
forts and Blankets having been car-
ried through our doors than in any
two preceding years combined in the
history of the firm. This year we

hope to do still better. With prices

low, qualities good and designs beau-
tiful, what will keep them trom go-
ing? Nothing. They are going now.

Very Respectfully,

Reindollar, Hess & Co.,
TANEYTOWN, MD.

(P. S.) Remember also that we
handle Dress Goods of every descrip-
tion, both plain and plaids; Coatings
(light and heavy): Carpets. Oilcloths
and high grade Linoleums; Fancy
Groceries, &c.

.99-3333339:34a33ai
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are al ways certain and prompt.

They are .cheap and conven-
ient to take; you need neither
spoon nor water.
They can be carried in vest

pocket or pocket book.
They can be dissolved on the

tongue, reduced to powder, or
swallowed whole.

8 DOSES FOR 10 CENTS.
Prepared by

THE WEAVER-MARKELL CHM. CO., it

Union Bridge, Md. 41
SOLD. EVERYWHERE I ed by all to be MICHIGAN'S LEADING NEWS-

*as 9-23 -ly IN9,11111tE FOR THEM ! PAPER.

-Vecoseeeseseeeetseeeseek.'*se- 
Remember, that by taking advantage of

this combination, you get 52 copies of THE
CARROLL BECohn and 104 copies of THE FREE

!
PRESS, and the FREE PRESS YEAR BOOK for
Ive0, for only 1.50.

.'- .1R. ESULTS i=. u;
ARE BETTER THAN Ai

promises. $
-044. • „,*

z
The Results of the ei

*

X-Ray Headache Tablets t4,4,

Oi

EMPIRE CREAM SEPARATOR.
Correct your missteps in the new

20th. Century
' 
by buying an Empire

Cream Separator of

D. W. GARNER,
Agents Wanted. TANEYTOWN, Mn.

TOOUR READERS
HERE IS THE GREATEST

BARGAIN WE

HAVE EVER OFFERED YOU.

The Carroll Record
AND THE

Twice-a-week Detroit Free Press
Both Papers One Year

And the Free Press Year BOOK
and Encyclopaedia for 1900

a LUItIL. L.IUI$
 0 

Superior Agricultural and

Building Lime delivered to

all Stations on all Railroads.

LOWEST PRICES,

and on Liberal Terms.

Guaranteed First-class in

every respect; 80 pounds to

the bushel.

Kilns at McAleer's Station, P. R.

R.• office at Walkersviile, Md.

Respectfully Yours,

M. FRANK McALEER.
1-14-9 ly

FOR ONLY
$1.50.

THE TWICE-A-WEEK FREE PRESS is conced-

^gle-Ohe

The Free Press Year Book and

Encyclopmdia for 1900.
OVER 550 PAGES; GOOD PATER RINDING.

Will contain a correct, concise and com-

plete Report of the Events of 1899.

As a book of reference it has no equal.
There will not be a useless page in it. A Prac-
tical Educator and Hand Book of Encyclo-
paedic Information on subjects Statistical.

Historical,Political and Agricultural
likewise a Book of Religious Fact, and gener-
al Practical Directions on every-day affairs.
A copy of this book will be sent to ALL TAK-

ING ADVANTAGE OF THIS OFFER. The book
will be published about December 22, 1899, it
being impossible to get it out earlier on ac-
count of getting complete records of 1899
events. The book will be mailed as soon after
above date as possible.
Do not delay, but take advantage of this

liberal offer, which we make for a limited
time only, by special arrangements with the
publishers. Remember, we send both papers
a f ulI year and mime book for only i.ro.

Address THE CARROLL RECORD.

1900 THE 1900

MORNING HERALD,
An Independent Journal.

The Truth without Fear or Favor
All the News from all the World.

BEST ONE-CENT DAILY,
12 PAGES.

For Mail Subscription.

ONE WEEK  100
ONE MONTH  30e
SIX MONTHS  81.50
ONE YEAR SCLOO

THE

SUNDAY HERALD,
Baltimore's Favorite Newspaper

and Model Home Journal.
36, 40 and 44 Pages.

LEADS IN CIRCULATION.

LEADS IN MERIT.

LEADS IN POPULARITY.

Single Copy, 3 cents.

For 51ail Subscription.

ONE MONTH 15e.
SIX MONTHS 75c.
ONE YEAR 81.50.

THE

Weekly Herald,
b0c. for 12 Months.

TWELVE PAGES-Giving' complete
accounts of all events of interest
throughout the world. Its Market
Reports are accurate. complete and
valuable.
A welcome visitor to all homes.
Specimen copies mailed to any ad-

dress.
Send in $2 00 and time names of live

yearly subscribers.

Address all communications to

THE HERALD PUBLISHING COMPANY,
Fayette and St. Paul Streets,

BALTIMORE, MD.

1837 THE SUN 19
00

BALTIMORE, MD.

THE PAPER OF THE PEOPLE,
FOR THE PEOPLE AND

WITH THE PEOPLE.

HONEST IN MOTIVE,
FEARLESS IN EXPRESSION,

SOUND IN PRINCIPLE.

A newspaper is an educator; there are all
kinds of educators, but the man who spends
money Judiciously and liberally Is better able
to impart his knowledge than the man who
has little or nothing to spend.
The SUN is the highest type of a newspaper.
The SUN'S reports from all parts of the

United States are unsurpassed.
The SUN'S Cable Service is the finest known;

the troubles in the Philippines and in South
Africa demand competent correspondents
and vast expenditure of money and labor in
getting the news. When you get the Sus you
get news and intelligent presentation of
facts with it. as well as carefully prepared
articles of editorial writers of highest stand-
ing. When you ream' a daily paper whose
principal recommendation is cheapness, you
get the dregs-generally very pool' dregs at
that,
Bysinall Fifty Cents a nonth; six months,

g3.00; one year, $6.00.

E-

Baltimore Weekly Sun
The Best Family Newspaper.

• ALL THE NEWS OF THE
WORLD IN ATTRACTIVE FORM;
AN AGRICULTURAL DEPART-
MENT SECOND TO NONE IN THE
COUNTRY; MARKET REPORTS
WI-hUH AR E RECOGNIZED AU-
THORITY; SHORT STORIES COM-
PLETE IN EACH NUMBER; AN
TE 14 ESTI N G WOMAN'S COL-

UMN', AND A VARIED AND AT-
TRACTIVE DEPARTMENT OF
HOUSEHOLD INTEREST.

ONE Dollar a year. Inducements to get-
ters-up of clubs for THE WEEKLY SUN. Both
the Daily and Weekly Sun mailed free of
postage in the United' States, Canada and
Mexico. Payments invariably in advance.

Address

A. S. ABELL COMPANY,
Publishers and Proprietors,

Baltimore, lid.

--THE-

BALTIMORE AMERICAN
ESTABLISHED 1773.

THE DAILY AMERICAN.
Terms by Mail, Postage Prepaid.

Daily, One month $ .30
Daily and Sunday. one month .48
Daily. Three months .90
Daily and Sunday, Three months 1.30
Daily, Six months 1.50
Daily and Sunday, Six months 2.26
Daily, One Year 3.00
Daily, with Sunday Edition, One Year 4.50
Sunday Edition, One Year 1.50

The Twice-a-week American.
The Cheapest and Best Family News-

paper Published.

ONLY ONE DOLLAR A YEAR,
Six Months, 50 Cents.

THE TWICE-A-WEEK AMERICAN is pub-
lished in two issues, Tuesday and Friday
mornings, with the news of the week in com-
pact shape. It also contains interesting spe-
cial correspondence, entertaining romances,
good poetry. local matter of general interest,
and fresh miscellany suitable for the home
circle. A carefully-edited Agricultural De-
partment, and full and reliable Financial
and Market Reports, are special features

CHAS. C. FULTON & CO.,

FELIX. AGNUS, Manager and Pub.
AMERICAN OFFICE,

BA LTI 51 ORE, MD.

THE TANEYTOWN

Savings * Bank,
Does a General Banking Business,

Loans money on Real or Personal Se-
curity. Discounts Notes. Collections
and Remittances promptly made.

Interest paid on Time Deposits.
HENRY GALT, Treasurer

JAS. C. GALT, President.

DIRECTORS.

SA MUE 1. STONER, LEONARD ZILE,

JOSHUA. KOUTZ, JOHN S. BOWER,

JAM ES C. GALT, JOHN J. CR APSTER,

T. II. ECKENRODE; CA.LVIN T. FRINGER

W. l.CAPSTER, HENRY GALT.
Juiy2,;-4

G. W. DEMMITT
-* DENTIST,*

TANEYTOWN, - - MD.
All persons in need of Dental work should

give me a call, as I will save them money.

Teeth extracted with little or no pain, The

very best sets of teeth, only 10.00, and guar-

anteed for Five Years. Temporary sets at
tow prices. Filling and all kinds Of dental

work at bottom prices, and all work guaran-
teed. I will visit persons within 12 miles

without extra charge. Give me a trial.
Yours Respectfully.

G. W. DMMEITT.
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Original articles solicited for this depart
ment on any subject relative to "Home" mat-
ters, whether or a social, decorative, culi-
nary or general character. Also articles per-
taining to Agriculture, Stock-raising, the
Dairy, and other kindred topils. Contribu-
tions must be received not later than Tuesday
morning to be guaranteed insertion the same
week
The Editor is not responsible foe the opin-

ions expressed by contributors, nor does the
publication of them make him their endorser
The public is entitled to the free use of this
department, as long as it is not used as a
medium for the ventilation of personalities,
or for the publication of articles of no general
interest or benefit. All communications
must be signed by the writer, or authorship
acknowledged in a separate note.
We do not disclose the identity ot any writ-

er in this department, in order to gratify
etskosity, therefore the"nom de plume" may
beMsed with a feeling of security; at the
same time it must not be used as cloak be-
hind which to deal out "personal cuts." Write
only on one side of the paper, as plainly, and
asinearly correct in punctuation, as possible.
Communications should be limited to 500 or
600 words at most

Contemplation of Life.

(For the Home Circle.)
The sorrow and the joy of life,
Its brightening hopes, its endless strife

Come with the passing years;
Time on its current bears along

A varied throng with laugh and song.
Or sighs and bitter tears.

A river to the ocean flows,
Its waters lost-and no one knows

Where drift they from the shore:
A vapor cloud floats white and fair,

In sunlight glare it melts in air,
And then is seen no more.

So drifts this mortal life away-
A clouded sky, or splendid day

Passes into the night,
Each pleasure gone, each pain at ease,

And censure, praise, in future days,
Time covers in its flight.

Life's acts are not a passing dream,
Though all so vain and fleeting seem,

So soon from memory gone;
Eternal truth, enduring right,

Like sunshine's bright unfading light,
About the world have shone.

A truly noble heart and mind
That anywhere delights to find

Some lovely, kindly deed,
Such life is never spent in vain,

Though stars may wane, effects remain
When distant years recede.

J. W. SLAGENHAUP.

Dr. Clark's Third Christian En-
deavor Journey.

Dr. and Mrs. Clark sailed January
24 from San Francisco for the Orient,
to be gone eight months. The most
important Chinese convention that
they will attend will be the triennial
Christian Endeavor convention for all
China in Foochow, which begins
April 4; they will attend other meet-
ings of no little importance in Shang-
hai, Tientsin, Peking, and various
other points in the north of China.
Before reaching China, a month in

Japan will be spent, and they expect
to attend the Japanese national
Christian Endeavor convention, to be
held this year in Kobe, besides sever-
al other meetings in various parts of
the ein Ore.
Corea, the "Hermit Nation," will be

visited.
Dr. Clark expects to cross Siberia

and to arrive in London about two
weeks before die great World's
Christian Endeavor Conyention. Af-
ter that convention,he has important
conventions in France. Germany,
Sweden, and other European coun-
tries.
Just before leaving Boston, Dr.

Clark said to a large audience gath
ered to bid him farewell, "Will you
not unite with Inc in special prayers
for this particular work I cannot
tell you of my eagerness and longing
desire for your support at the Throne
of Grace durine these months of ab-
sence from America. It ii no light
thing, I assure you, to break up a
household, to scatter a family, to
leave a work which so engages our
attention and heart in our own coun-
try. Soule have spoken to me as if
they considered it rather a holiday. I
assulie you it does not look to me like
anything of the sort. But I shall go,
I trust, at the call of God and of
Christian Endeavor. 1 shall go in the
full confidence that my beloved asso-
ciates in the office and my fellow la-
borers throughout the country will
fully carry on the work successfully
and devotedly. I shall go with the
assured confidence of your prayer and
sympathetic support, and I shall hope
to meet a great many of you in Lon-
don next summer, as you go from the
West and I come from the East to
that Mecca of all Christian Endeavor
pilgrims, "London, 1900". 

Mistaken Methods for Charity.

Money is power no lees in the life of
an individual than in the work of the
church. Every enterprise, benevo-
lent, educational, missionary, needs
the tangible help which this material
force can bring. The congregation
itself is dependent upon money. It is
according to the divine will. God
commands men to worship him by
bringing an offering and coming into

Farmer Thrifty got the idea that if he
could keep a horse without the cost of
feeding, it would be a great economy,
so he reduced the horse's food a little

every day. Unfortunate-
ly just as the experiment
promised to succeed, the
horse laid down and
died. Farmer Hard-
sense says Farmer Thrifty
was a fool. But there are
people as much worse

than old Thrifty as it is more foolish to
work your own body under starvation
conditions, than your horse's. But every
fanner has, plenty to eat. Yes, but it
isn't what is eaten, it is what nourish-
ment is obtained from food that decides
the question of starvation. It wouldn't
do the farmer any good to run a stack of
wheat through a thrashing machine
which was so out of gear that it didn't
get the grain out of one head of wheat in
fifty. That's just the way with the dis-
ordered stomach. It doesn't get the
good out of the food that is eaten.
There is no medicine will so quickly

act on the organs of digestion and nutri-
tion, and put the stomach in perfect
working order, as Dr. Pierce's Golden
Medical Discovery. It makes pure
blood, and rich blood, and puts the body
on a plane of perfect health.
"I suffered for six years with constipation and

indigestion, during which time I employed phy-
sicians, but they could not reach my case,"
writes Mr. G. Popplewell, of Eureka Springs,
Carroll Co., Arkansas. "I felt there was no
help for me. Two years ago I commenced tak-
ing Dr. Pierce's Golden Medical Discovery and
little ' Pellets,' and improved from the start. I
am now in good health."

Dr. Pierce's Pleasant Pellets keep the
bowels healthy.

his courts. Many a congregation as
well as indiyiduai believer has failed
in spiritual development because the
tithe which is the Lord's has been
withheld; for "if therefore ye have
not been faithful in the unrighteous
mammon, who will commit to your
trust the true riches r
But the method is important. No

financial system, or a poor one, will
account for the meager contributions
in many churches. Not only is the
true spirit of giving hindered by had
methods, but the receipts are wholly
inadequate. How much effort is put
forth by some churches to raise need-
ed funds, and how meager are the re-
sults? Certainly the hard work
done in some instances makes a strik-
ing contrast with the "hilarious giv-
ing" of which Paul' speaks. And be-
sides, it does not pay. Considered
from a purely business point of view,
there is only one way to give. It is
told of a certain church which needed
a new catrptt that the ladies at once
set to work to raise the necessary
fund by means of suppers, entertain-
ments, etc. The cost of the carpet
was eight hundred dollars, but here
is what the pastor said when the work
was all done: "This carpet cost not
eight hundred dollars, but four thou-
sand dollars. To the bill must be ad-
ded the incidentals, work, worry,
nervous strain, bodily weariness and
heartaches of one hundred women.
Add also the colds, fevers, doctor's
bills and what you haye paid to oth-
er churches; for when they come to
your socials you must go to theirs. I
show uuto you a more excellent way.
Upon the first day of the week let
every one of you lay by him in store
as God hath prospered you."

An Editor's Life Saved by Cham-
berlain's Cough Remedy.

During the early part of October,
1890, I contracted a bad cold which
settled on my lungs and was neglect-
ed until I feared teat consumption
had appeared in an incipient state. I
was constantly coughing and trying
t a expel something which I could not.
I became alarmed and after giving
the local doctor a trial bought a bot-
tle of Chamberlain's Cough Remedy
and the result was immediate im-
provement, and after I had used three
bottles my lungs were restored to
their healthy state.-B. S. EDWARDS,
Publisher of The Review, Wyant, Ill.
For sale by It. 8. McKinney, Drug-
gist, Taneytown, Md.

What a Book Said.

Once on a time a library book was
overheard talking to a little boy who
had just borrowed it. The words
seemed worth recording, and here
they are:
"Please don't handle me with dirty

hands. I should feel ashamed to be
seen when the next little boy borrow-
ed me.
"Or leave me out in the rain. Books

can catch cold as well as children.
"Or make marks on me with your

pen or pencil: It would spoil my
looks:
"Or lean on me with your elbows

when you are reading me. It hurts.
"Or open me and lay me down on

the table. You wouldn't like to be
treated so.
"Or put in between my leaves a

pencil or anything thicker than a sin-
gle sheet of thin paper. It would
strain my back.
"Whenever you are through read-

ing me, if you are afraid of losing
your place, don't turn aown a corner
of may leaves, but have a neat little
book-mark to put in where you stop-
ped, and then close me and lay me
down on my side, so that I can have
a good, comfortable rest.
"Remember that I want to yisit a

great many other little boys after you
are through with me. Besides,I may
meet you again some day and you
would be sorry to see me looking old
and torn and soiled. Help me to keep
fresh and clean, and I will help you
to be happy.-D. Appleton & Co.

Story of a Slave.
To be bound hand and foot for

years by the chains of disease is the
worst form of slavery. George D.
Williams, of Manchester. Mich., tells
how such a slave was made free. He
says: "My wife had been so helpless
for five years that she could not turn
over in bed alone. After using two
bottles of Electric Bitters, she is won-
derfully improved and able to do her
own work." This supreme remedy
for female disease:3 quickly cures nerv-
ousness, sleeplessness, melancholy.
headache, backache, fainting and
dizzy spells. This miracle working
medicine iS a godsend to weak, sickly
run down people. Every bottle guar-
anteed. Only 50 cents. Sold by R. S.
McKinney, druggist.

Mr. Moody and the Press.

Mr. Moody preached to thousands
who never saw him. The value of
"printer's ink" was ever present in
his thought. No public speaker ever
lived, unless it were Wendell Phillips.
who was so solicitous of the welfare
and respect of the reporters of the
daily press, or did so much in a proper
way to get and keep on the right side
of newspapers, and this without abat-
ing in any way his criticisms of what
he believed to be some of the evils of
journalism.
In planning for an evangelistic cam-

paign in any city, one of his first in-
structions to the local committee was
to prepare the way in the press, and
after he had begun work he fostered
with deliberate device every means of
preaching to the larger multitude
who, if they could not enter his meet-
ings, might be won to read about
them. This he did because he saw the
force of the plan looking at it from
the theoretical standpoint, and also
because lie had known so many peo-
ple to testify that reports of his ser-
mons delivered, say. in London, Bos-
ton or Chicago,hadbeen read by them
in remote country districts or on the
frontiers of civilization, and that the
reading had changed the tenor of
their lives.

i Mr. Moody's printed sermons proba-
bly come next to Spurgeon's in their
total circulation, and the demand for
them is perennial and universal. His
Colportage Library was one of his

, later thoughts, and it always has list-
ed nearly eighty titles of books by Mr.
' Moody, Spurgeon, F. B. Meyer, John
McNeill, R. A. Torrey, Andrew Mur-
ray, and other evangelists. These lit-
tle books are issued in English, Ger-
man, Swedish,and Danish-Norwegian
and sell for a moderate sum.
The Northfield Echoes carries to

Christian workers throughout the

world the stenographic reports of the
addresses delivered at Northfield each
summer. Mr. Moody did not pretend
to be a writer himself, but. he knew
how to utilize men who could write,
and he spared no effort to give the lie
to Milton's saying: "For evil news
rides post while good news baits."
The new auditorium at Northfield
has a telegraph office in it and a re-
porters' room with all the conven-
iences necessary for the rapid dissemi-
nation of news, and nothing about
the entire establishment is more char-
acteristic of the forethought, of the
man Moody.-From "Dwight L.
Moody: A Character Sketch," by
George Perry Morris, in the American
Monthly Review of Reviews for Feb-
ruary.

There is no better medicine for the
babies than Chamberlain's Cough
Remedy. Its pleasant. taste and
prompt and effectual cures make it a
favorite with mothers and small chil-
dren. It quickly cures their coughs
and colds, preventing pneumonia or
other serious consequences. It also
cures croup and has been used in tens
of thousands of cases without a single
failure so far as we have been able to
learn. It not only cures croup, but
when given as soon as the croupy
cough appears, will prevent the at-
tack. In cases of whooping cough it
liquefies the tough mucus, making it
easier to expectorate, and lessens the
severity and frequency ot the parox-
ysms of coughing,thus depriving that
disease of all dangerous consequences.
For sale by R. S. McKinney, Drug-
gist, Taneytown, Md.

The Fashion in Matrimony.

All the expenses of a wedding are
assumed by the bride's family-cards,
carriages, floral decorations-every
thing.
The bridegroom's first privilege is

to pay the clergymen's fee.
It is the bride's prerogative to name

the wedding day.
The fashionable hour for the cere-

mony is "high noon."'
Church, clergyman, and all the de-

tails of the wedding are left to the
choice of the bride.
It is the present fashion to have

four, six or eight bridesrnalds,as many
ushers, a maid of honor, a best man,
and sometimes one or two little girls.
The leride decides what the gowns of
her bridesmaids shall be,
The bride always wears the bride-

groom's gift.
The bride wears her veil over her

face so arranged that, immediately
after the ceremony,the maid of honor
may part it, disposing of it becoming-
ly.
Fashion now dictates white suede

gloves. The left one is removed when
the ring is given.
Presents are sent at any time after

it is known that the date has been
fixed for the wedding, but the receipt
of the invitations is the general signal
for their offering.
It is a recent fashion to invite those

who have sent presents to come and
see them on some day shortly before
the wedding, if they are not to be dis-
played at the reception.
A widow bride wears pearl gray, or

some light silk, or a traveling costume
with bonnet. She removes her form-
er wedding ring. She may no more
wear both rings than she may bear
both naines.-Mrs. Burton Kingsiand
in the February Ladies' Home Jour-
nal.

It Saved His Leg.
P. A. Danforth, of LaGrange. Ga.,

suffered intensely for six months with
a frightful running sore on his leg,
but writes that Bucklen's Arnica
Salve wholly cured it in ten days.
For Ulcers, Wounds, Burns, Boils,
Pain or Piles it's the best salve in the
world. Cure guaranteed. Only 25c.
Sold by It. S. McKinney, druggist.

BABY STUART.

A Popular Misconception of Van-
dyke's Clever Fainting.

If the Dumber of houses in which
there hang reproductions of a certain
drawing of a little child's head after
.Vandyke could be enumerated, it
would cause astonishment. There is
nothing surprising in the popularity
of the head. But whatever genius
named it -Baby Stuart" is responsible
for many ludicrous misapprehensions.
There are women who believe that this
head was painted by Gilbert Stuart
There are women who have asked if
it was the- infant of A. T. Stewart.
Again. there are women who know
that it ilepiets one of the children of
Charles I. hut who do not know which
one of Ills children It Is. whether it is
n boy or a girl or who painted the
original. The head is that of the sec-
ond son of Charles I. and the name of
the child was James. N'audyke paint-
ed him time and time again. One of
the family groups of Charles' chil-
dren by Vandyke [mugs in Turin.
From the head of little James In that
group a copy was minute by Raffaello
Caney:tn. a drawing. and that copy
hangs in the Academy of St. Luke at
Rome. Cauevari's drawing the
countless army of photographs, en-
gravings. lithographs and prints which
have spread to the uttermost parts Of
the earth proceeded.
Let us clump. the title, for we think

"Baby Stuart- has done duty long
enough. Why not call him "Little
Jantesr Then. at least, all 111S wor-
shipers ‘vould know ills sex. He be-
came King -lames Ii of England in
1686. and. accordiug to eminent au-
thority. he gave evidence of possessing
all the vices of his race without any
of its virtues. Ills reign was short
and infamous. He was in exile at St.
Germain when he died in 1701. Such
was the chubity and guileless looking
royal lathy in the cap.-Boston Tran-
script.

Generally the German empress leaves
all the details regarding the styles of
her gowns to her dressmakers, but in-
variably herself chooses the chief color
and the material. The kalserin dressed
pretty much In shades of blue last
year. Now she prefers green. When
she takes a fancy to a color, she ra.
mains faithful to it for some time.

Question Answered.
Yes, August Flower still has the

largest sale of any medicine in the
civilized world. Your mothers' and
grandmothers' never thought of us-
ing anything else for Indigestion or
Biliousness. Doctors were scarce,and
they seldom heard of Appendicitis,
Nervous Prostration or Heart failure,
etc. They used August Flower to
clean out the system and stop fermen
tation of undigested food, regulate
the action of the liver, stimulate the
nervous and organic action of the
system,and that is all they took when
feeling dull and bad with headaches
and other aches. You only need a
few doses of Green's August Flower,
in liquid form, to make you satisfied
there is nothing serious the matter
with you. Sample bottles at J. Mc-
Kellip's, Taneytown. Md.

woltiNWORLD:
THE MANY PHILANTHROPIES OF MRS.

CAROLINE E. HASKELL.

She Was Born n Poet-New and Novel
Luncheons-The Theater For Wom-
en-Mrs. Sarah Grand on Dressing.
Women us Spies.

An Interesting home life is that of
the Nvoman whose munificence has
made homes for the homeless, furnish-
ed a refuge for the sick and sent a
messenger of Christianity into foreign
lands, says a Michigan City (Ind.) cor-
respoudeut of the Chicago Record.
Mrs. Caroline E. Haskell, who has

given the University of Chicago its

Haskell Oriental museum and other
gifts representing more than $100,000,
established a hospital in Chicago, built
an orphanage at Battle Creek costing
$30,000 and contributed $10,000 to its
endowment, supplied John Henry Bur-
rows with $20,000 with which to lec-
ture among the people of India, con-
tributed $20,000 for a lectureship for
Oberlin college, besides making lesser
gifts here awl there, resides in a modest
home in Michigan City. For 18 years

MRS. CA1:01.1NIC E. HASKELL.

she made her home in Chicago. "But
Chiefigo was too fast and noisy for
me." she said, "mind so I came out here
to a quiet home. where I expect to end
my days.-

Mrs. Haskell is nearly fourscore
years old, yet she still manages a large
business, in( lading the care of her own
household. in %Ville!u she lives with one
servant.

No one in Mielligati City presents a
life more tinos:entatious than this wo-
man whose name is heard In every
town along the Nlichigan Central rail-
way front Chicago to Detroit. She
knows nearly everybody and greets
every one allke.
Mrs. Haskell Is said to have planned

and had hunt under her own super-
vision'upward of a dozen houses. She
fashioned liner her owu ideas the one
in which she lives. It Is fitted with
him n u ii sera hi., conveniences. There is
an abundanee of great windows, and
every nook in which a serviceable nest
of (Ira we:e( or shelves may be arranged
Is so utilized. and every room in the
house Is eonnected so as to be easy of
access from any part of the dwelling.
The walls of all the rooms are hung

with oil :Ind steel engrav-
ings Niost or them represent Biblical
characters There are thousands of
photographs arranged on tables and
tuanteislielves.

Ott a table In an up stairs room is a
collection of pictures of Interior views

of the orplei :Inge established at Battle
Creek mind phiced In the care of the
Seventh Day Adventists. These photo-
graphs represent little tots' in different
situations ef tlwir motherless and fa-
theriees lives. Mrs. Haskell spent a
season at Battle Creek under treat-
ment. when she was taken with the
manner and methods of the sect to
which she has Intrusted $40,000 of her
money.

Mrs. Haekell is lite widow of the late
Frederick Haskell, who made the mon-
ey, so inuch ef which has been given
away. in manufacturing enterprises
still being carried on in Michigan City

She Was Dorn a Poet.
Mrs. Clementine Howarth. a poetical

genius. who never received an educa-
tion front books. but whose brain
seemed to gather education as from
the alt.. died recently at her home in
Trentcn. She was 73 years old and for
many years had been a sufferer from
paralysis. says the New York Journal.
Her wonderful work attracted the

notice of literary men. who could hard-
ly believe that it was done by one who
had never Leen to school. Such writ-
ers as Julia Ward Howe. Lydia H.
Sigourney and Elizabeth Oakes were
her friends. On May 17 last, her birth-
day. the kindly, simple minded old
lady received a visit front Mrs. Grover
Cleveland and Richard Watson Gilder.

NIPS. Howarth was born in Coopers-
town, N. Y.. and was the daughter of a
calico printer named Doran. The fam-
ily was pitiably poor. and Clementine
went to work in a factory when only 7
years old. She had learned to read
and write- that was all. In the garret
of her home were piles of pamphlets
and magazines left by a former tenant.
They were as a gold mine to the little
imaginative girl.
When IS years old, she married an

Englishman. a calico printer like her
father. and went to live in Trenton.
The Invention of machinery took away
all the value of Howarth's skill, his
only capital. and he was reduced to
the low pay of a mechanic, with only
occasional employment..
Clementine had to do something for

the family. and she learned chair can-
ing. Their five children died young.
Her husband became almost blind,
and she had to do all the breadwin-
. . . . ,
fling. It was while caning chairs or
standing at the washtub that she com-
posed her poems. The inspiration, she
always said, would suddenly come to
her, and she would write down the
words. Her effusions were first pub-
lished in the local papers, with the sig-
nature "Clementine." During the war
she wrote verses bearing on the stir-
ring events of the day that were popu-
lar with the soldiers and that were
printed all over the country.
A collection of her Nvritings was pub-

lished in book form under the title,
"Wind Harp and Other Poems."
Her poetic fertility died as quickly

as It had been born. Mrs. Howarth
suddenly ceased to write. The inSpira-
tiou came to her only occasionally, and
she could not force it.

New and Novel Luncheons.
One puzzling thought to the up to

date hostess is to find something out
of the usual in the way of luncheons.
The latest fad is the "linen shower"
luncheons and breakfasts and also the
"trick" luncheon for those who de-
mand sothething more than good things
to eat. The latter so far has been giv-
en by bachelors only.
The opening of a oachelor feast of

this kind recently was announced lie a
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: Thin, pale, anwmic girls:'

I need a fatty food to enrich:

pk their blood, give color to $

$ their cheeks and restore their ii'*
; health and strength. It is I

Z safe to say that they . nearly :

1 all reject fat with their food. i• 4

iersacif EmutstON.
COD LIVER OIL

WIN lirPOPHOSPNTES0,L/ME mcSODA

1 is exactly what they require; i
* . 62 it not only gives them the im-

portant element (cod-liver oil) :

I in a palatable and easily di-

: gested form, but also the hypo- /

; phosphites which are so valua-

ble in nervous disorders that mi

* usually accompany anamia. t

2 1 SCOTT'S EMULSION is a
fatty food that is more easily I 

i digested than any other form /
I of fat. A certain amount of 1
1,1 flesh is necessary 'for health. i
: You can get it in this way.

I We have known per-
Sons to gain a pound a
day while taking it.t 1

.

5oc. and $1.0o, all druggists.
SCOTT SE BOWNE, Chemists, New York, I,

eetae eaetee•wee ease €4141ear
eotfa, wno nescended from a horu or
plenty suspended over the table and
blew a horn lustily. This little formal-
ity having been gone through with, the
first course appeared in tile form of
eggs. Each egg was soon discovered
to contain Iced bouillon, which had
been poured into the shell after its
original contents had been blown out.
The two tiny holes hail been covered
and the contents frozen. English muf-
fins turued ()tit to be the covering of
asparagus; roast potatoes were the
ruse for concealing deliciously cooked
snipe.

A green tissue paper imitation of
lettuce tricked many guests. The final
course was oranges. which were found
to contain bonbons, and -tlte tempting
cigarette a heath pencil.
The "linen shower" luncheon is giv-

en by some married friend to an en-
gaged _girl. Each gut‘st brings a piece
of linen-a doily. serviette or center-

piece--whiels is presented to the girl in

whose honor the luncheon is given.

These are only Slum! ii tokens and not

to be taken in lieu of a wedding pres-

ent, says the St. Louis Reptilalc.
Freqiiefiily a girl's cinema tes or in-

timate friends join together and make
up a set of doilies or uale.:ins.
Recently a "linen shower" was giv-

en by a leading society WOI111111. who
tied a filmy handkerchief to each of
her name curds. all being daintily em-
broidered with the recipieurs name in
running script. as a souvenir of the
luncheon.

The Theater For Women.
France stands far behind other coun-

tries today in the number of women
who have won success by writing for
the stage. Feminine Influence has

shown its effects on the stage, but in

recent years that has not taken the
form of authorship. The most con-

spicuous example of woman's interfer-

ence on the French stage is the thea-

ter in Paris founded and constructed

by women most interested in the cause

of their sex. This society consists en-

tirely of women, the plays are written

and performed by women, and the en-

tire conduc-t of the society is under the

control of the sex. Most of the plays

are intended to advance in some way
the theories of the women's problem.

The New York Sun observes, with

much truth. that of greater general

usefulness ,just now would seem the

White theater. which gives every year

a season of performa nces in Paris.

This mate-Kiwis directed by a woman
and is intended to appeal especially to
women. The plays selected for per-

formances are guaranteed to contain

no objectionable features. and young

girls are permitted to see them without

hesitation. These plays are not writ-

ten by women to any extent. and the

only feminine element In them is the

guarantee of freedom from moral of-

fense. Only In these two enterprises

does the French stage evidence dis-

tinctly the influence or wompii. The
women writers of Hint country do not

turn their attention to the dram to-

day, although there are some illustri-
ous names in former generations.

Concerning Ivories.
Silver for toilet table articles will al-

ways hold its own, but ivory today is
the most distinguished material of
which brushes, combs, powder boxes.

hand tnirrors and the like can be made.

It is better for a person who is collect-

ing the furniture for a dressing table

to put money gradually into tine pieces
of ivory rather than silver. says the
Detroit Free Press. Ivory er the best
quality is steadily increasing in value.
Every year the uumber of elephants
decreases. The time is almost here

when the ivory bearing elephants of

central Africa will be extinct. Collec-

tions of ivory now fetch large prices.

It Is not surprising. therefore, that

ivory toilet articles should he eagerly

sought.

SORE
NO

Sore lungs, pain in the chest and pains
ful breathing are quickly relieved and
cured by the old reliable specific, Dr.
Bull's Cough Syrup. This remark-
able remedy breaks up a cold in one
night and is, without doubt, the very
best inedicine for all affections of the
throat and lungs. It has cured thou.,
sands and will cure you. It never dis-
appoints. Try it at once.

r. u1.1.'s
Cough Syrup
Will quickly heal Sore Lungs.

Doses are small and pleasant to take. Doctors
recommend it. Price 25 cents. At all druggists.

Floral Antiseptic

TOOTH POWDER.

Efficient and Exceedingly Agree-'

able, Arrests Putrefaction and

destroys malodorous effluvia;

prevents decay and sweetens

the breath.

Manufactured only by

JOHN McKELLIP, THEYTOWN, MD.
Price 10 Cents.

Cure Your Corns with Our

10-cent Corn Killer.

Keep in 1111ind
• when you want anything in

the

Drug Line,
Patent or Proprietary Med-
icines, Perfumery, Fine
Soap, etc., or our own Spe-
cialties, or want your can
filled with "Best White C
Coal Oil," together with ev-
erything usually kept by
druggists, it can be had at

MCKELLIP'S

Drug and Chemical Store,

Economy is Wealth.

Clean Your Old Clothes with

LUM TUM CLOTHES CLEANER.

Acts like magic. Quick,
sure, permanent. Leaves
no spots nor smell, but

makes the clothing just
like new. A fine sponge
given with every bottle.

Price Only 150t5.-"Alle Same."

Manufactured at
McKELLIP'S DRUG STORE,

TANEYTOWN, MD.

NEW
YORK
TRI -WEEKLY
TRIBUNE

MONDAY,
WEDNESDAY,

FRIDAY,
PRACTICALLY

A DAILY,
AND THE

Cheapest Known.

A new and remarkably attractive
publieation,profusely illustrated with
portraits and half-tones; contains all
the striking news features of The
Daily Tribune. Special War De-
spatches, Domestic and Foreign Cor-
respondence, Short Stories,Hutuorous
Illustrations, Industrial Information,
Fashion Notes. Agricultural Matters
carefully treated, and Comnrehensiye
and Reliable Financial and Market
Reports, It is mailed at same hour
as the daily edition, reaches a. large
proportion of subscribers on date of
issue, and each edition is a thorough-
ly up-to-date daily family newspaper
for busy people.

Regular subscription price,
$1.50 PER YEAR.

We furnish it with the RECORD for
$1.75 PER YEAR.

Send all orders to the RECORD, Taneytown, Md.

NEW
YORK
WEEKLY
TRIBUNE

PUBLISHED ON

THURSDAY.

For over fifty-eight

years a National Fam-

ily Paper for farmers

and villagers, whose

readers have represented the very

best element of our country popula-

tion.

It gives all important news of the

Nation and World, the most reliable

Market Reports. Fascinating Short

Stories, an unexcelled Agricultural
Department, Scientific and Mechani-
cal Information, Fashion Articles for
the Women, Humorous Illustrations
for old and young. It is "The Peo-
ple's Paper" for the entire United
States.
Regular subscription price,
$1.00 PER YEAR.

We furnish it with the RECORD for
$1.25 PER YEAR.

rdoet
Candles

Nothing else adds so much
to the charm of the drawing

room or boudoir as the softly radi--
ant tight from CORDOVA Candles.
Nothing will contribute more to the
artistic success of the luncheon,
tea or dinner. The best decorative
candles for the simplest or the
most elaborate functioff-for cot-
tage or mansion. Made in all colors
and the most delicate tints by

BTANDARD OIL CO.
and sold everywhere.

THE

Lutheran World.
Enlarged and Improved.

Twenty pages weekly, on good
paper, well edited, with able cor-
respondents from all parts of the
church. Only $1.00 a year in clubs
of ten or over. Smaller clubs at low
rates. Single subscriptions $1.o a
year. Send for sample copy. Address

THE LUTHERAN WORLD,
420 Elm Street  • • • • CINCINNATI. 0.

Johnston's Sarsaparilla
QUART BOTTLES.

A SIGNAL OF DISTRESS.
JUST SEEN IN TIME.

Slight Skin Eruptions are a Warning of Something More Serious to ComaThe Only Sate Way is to Heed the Warning. Johnston's SarsaparillaIs the fitost•Powerful Blood Purifier Known.
Nature, in her efforts to correct mistakes, which mistakes have come from

careless living, or it may be from ancestors, shoots out pimples, blotches and
other imperfections on the skin, as a warning that more serious tillebles (per-
haps tumors, cancers, erysipelas or pulmonary diseases) are certain to follow if
you neglect to heed the warning and correct the mistakes.

Many a lingering, painful disease and many an early death has been avoided
Simply because these notes of warning have been heeded and the blood kept
pure by a right use of JOHNSTON'S SARSAPARILLA.

Miss Abbie J. Ramie, of Marshall, Mich., writes:
"I was cured of a bad humor after suffering with it for five years. The

doctors and my friends said it was salt rheum. It came out on my head, neck
and ears, and then on my whole body. I was perfectly raw with it. What I
suffered during those five years, is no use telling. Nobody would believe me ifI did. I tried every medicine that was advertised to cure it. I spent money
enough to buy a house. I heard JOHNSTON'S SARSAPARILLA highly
praised. I tried a bottle of it. I began to improve right away, and when 1 had
finished the third bottle I was completely cured. I have never had a touch of it
since. I never got any thing to do me the least good till I tried JOHNSTON'S
SARSAPARILLA. I would heartily advise all who are suffering from humorsor skin disease of any kind to try it at once. I had also a good deal of stomach
trouble, and was run down and miserable, but JOHNSTON'S SARSAPARILLA
made me all right."

The blood is your life and if you keep it pure and strong you can positively re-
sist disease or face contagion fearlessly. JOHNSTON'S SARSAPARILLA never
fails. It is for sale by all druggists, in full quart bottles at only one dollar each,

TIMXCIX:r431r..S.TIT 3313R.T.TC3le 30.MITIEL.OPTT„ MEXICMIL.,

Sold by WEANT & KOONS, Taneytown, Md.

Many of the nurses who went to
South Africa with the Canadian troops
are members of well known families
in the Dominion. The head nurse, for
example. is the youngest sister of Jo-
seph Pope, undersecretary of state.
She had been a nurse 'in at least three
United States hospitals. Another of
the Canadian nurses Is the daughter of
Judge Forbes of Halifax.

The New York World,

Thrice-a-Week Edition.

ALMOST A DAILY-AT THE PRICE
OF A WEEKLY.

The most widely circulated "weekly" news- ,

1780. 1890.

LOST ENERGY
RESTORED BY

VICTOR LIVER
SYRUP,

Makes Life Worth Living.

If you are all run down, and have

that tired draggy feeling, or no appe-
tite,

VICTOR Liver Syrup
WILL CURE YOU.

Been in use over one hundred years
paper in America is the Thrice-a-% eek edi- and never failed to do itsLion of The New York World. and with the I
Presidential campaign now at hand you I
cannot do without it. Here are some of the
reasons why it is easily the leader in dollar a
year journalism.

It is issued every other day, and is to all
purposes a daily.

Every week each subscriber receives 18
pages and often during the "busy" season 24
pages each week.
The price is only $1.00 per year.
It is virtually a daily at the price of e week-

ly:

its news covers every known part of the
world. No weekly newspaper could stand
alone and furnish such service.

•
The Thrice-a-Week World has at its dispos-

al all of the resources of the greatest news-
paper in existence-the wonder of modern
Journatism-“America's Greatest Newspa-
per," as it has been justly termed-The New
York World.
Its political news is absolutely impartial.

This fact will be of especial value in the
Presidential campaign coming on.
The best of current fiction is found in its

columns.
These are only some of the reasons, there

are others. Read It and see them alL
We offer this unequaled newspap and

THE CARROLL RECOR 0 together one year
for $1.65.
Ther eguiar subscription price of the two

papers is $2.00.

Cross Eyes can be corrected by Glasses.

If you are wise,
You will not trust your eyes in the
hands of inexperienced men, but
go direct to an expert who has-de-
voted 15 years to this business.

Examination and Consultation Free!

All work Guaranteed!

PROF. F. R. MAYER,

-YORK, PA.-

-sea Secs-

Inquire at the Buffington House as

to dates of my visits to Taneytown.

The One Bay Cold Cure.
Cold in head and some throat cured by Ker-

mote's Chocolates Laxative Quinine. As easy
to take as candy. "Children cry for them."

work.

For Sale by ALL. Dealers.

Manufactured (by

VICTOR REMEDIES CO.,
FREDERICK, MD.

A PROGRESSIVE

PIANO AND ORGAN
HOUSE, is

J. M. Birely's Palace of Music,
FREDERICK, MD.

This house is represented in Taney
town by

Mr. Clarence Boller,
a genial gentleman, who will take
pleasure in serving the people with
any kind of a Musical instrument.
The facilities of this house are un-
equaled, and those who buy an in-
strument through Mr. Boller may rest
assured that they will receive first
class goods for the price paid, and
holiest treatment, as it is the policy
of the house to build up its reputa-
tion and business with satisfied cus-
tomers.
The instruments that Mr. Boller

will handle, specially, through this
section will be

The Celebrated LEHR Piano
and the

Popular WEAVER Organ.
Orders will be taken for any other

instruments. Prices very low, and
terms made to suit purchasers.
5-27-9-tf

G .....TO SCHOOL ra
'week.g52.00a

Tuition low. All booksfree.
SITUATIONS GUARANTEED.

Over 60 Remington and Smith Premier
typewriters. 254 students last year from
7 States. 8th year. Send for catalogue.
Address, sTRAYER's BUSINESS wt.-
LEGE De. rtment 6. Baltimore Md.

Cure Cold In Head.
Kormette3 checois tss Laxative Quin inc. easy

to take and quick to cure cold in head and sore
throat.

Taneytown Directory.

Town Officers.

Dr. George T. Motter, Burgess.
Commissioners,

Edward Kemper, President,
Harry B. Miller, Joshua Koutz,
Dr. F. H. Seiss, Charles A. Elliot.
Treasurer and Clerk, Levi D. Reid.
Bailiff and Tax Collector, Burgess S. Miller

Religious Denominations.
TRINITY LUTHERAN. Rev. Chas. A. Britt,

Pastor. Regular services every Sunday
morning at 10 o'clock; evening at 7.00. Sun-
day school at 9 a. m.: Christian Endeavor at
6.00 p. m., every Sunday. Prayer meeting
every Wednesday evening.

GRACE REFORMD. Rev, A. Bateman. Pas
tor. Regular services every Sunday morning
at 10 o'clock; evening at 7.00. Sunday school
at 9 a. m., and Christian Endeavor at 6 p.
every Sunday.

ST. JOSEPH'S CATHOLIC, Bev, B. J. Lennon,
Pastor. First Mass at 7.30 a. m.; second, at 10
o'clock; Vespers and Benediction at 7.00 p. iii
every Sunday. Mass at 8.00 a. m.,every morn-
ing during the week.

PRESB YTERIAN. Rev. Jas, Cattanach, Pas-
tor. Regular services in the Taneytown
church every other Sunday, in the morning,
alternating with Piney Creek charge. When
the morning service Is at Piney Creek,
preaching in the Taneytown church is in the
afternoon, and vice-versa. Sunday school
at both churches one hour before preaching.
Christian Endeavor every Sunday evening
and Prayer Meeting every Wednesday even-
ing, in Taneytown.

UNITED BRETHREN, Rev. J. 0. Clippinger
Pastor. Preaching services every Sunday
alternating between morning and afternoon
Sunday school every Sunday at 1.30 p. m.
Prayer meeting, Wednesday evening at 7.30.

Beneficial Organizations.
Patriotic Order Sons of America

Meets every Thursday night, In P. 0. S. of
A. Hall, Eckenrode building. Chas. 0. Fuss,
President: Levi D. Reid, Secretary.

Carroll Conclave No. 333, I. 0. H.
Meets every 2nd, and 4th, Monday night, in

the Eckenrode building. Norman B. Hagan,
Archon; Wm. E. Burke, Secretary.

Taneytown Lodge No. 36, K. of P.
Meets every Tuesday night, in the Ecken-

rode building. B. 0. Sloneker, C. C.; John J.
Reid, K. of R. and S.

Volunteer The Company.

Dr. C. larnie, Pres. I. D. Reid Sec.
Geo. H. Bhmie, Vice 1, J. S.' Fink, Treas.

Prof. ft. Meier, Foreman.
Meets in Public School building on the 151

Friday night of every month.

Banks
Geo. II. Birnie & Co., Bankers.
Taneytown Savings Bank.

Post-office.

Office opens at 6 a. m., closes at 8 p. mu. For
time card givbig arrival and departure of
mails. for all roints, inquire at Postoffice.
Mails for Baltimore close at 9.50 a. m., and
5 p. m. Arriye from Baltimore, 8.00 a. m.,
and 5.15 p. m.

P. B. ENGLAIt, P. la.

Railroad and Express.
Freda; Div. P. It It,, and Adams Express.

H. B. MILLER, Agent.

Telephones.
Chesapeake & Potomac (long distance.)

J. T. KOONTZ, Mgr Excnange.
Western Maryland (county line.)

C. E. H. SHRINER, Mgr Exchange.

District Officials.

Magistrateadohn T. Fogle, Taneytown.
,, -Henry C. Wilt, near

James B. Galt, Jamey .
NotaVy Public, G. Walter Wilt, Taneytown,
Constable, Burgess S. Miner, 91
Tax Collector, Henry Galt, 19
Reg. of Voters, W. W. Witherow, „

J. V. Eckenrode. itarneY.

WESTERN MARYLAND R. R.
MAIN LINE.

Schedule in effect October 1st., 1899.

Read down STATIONS. Read Up.

A.M. A.M. A.M.P.M. P.M.
 940 5 20 le. Cherry Itun.ar 8 50 12 65 900 

, 943 551  Big Pool 8 4712 62 856
..... 056 533...Clear Spring 836 124i 842
 10 02 540 Charlton 8 31 12 36 836
..... 10 12 5411 Will'msport,P.V, 83612 27 826
 1025 6 08 or Hagerstown le 8 1012 15 8t1
_

 .... 5 54 he WllYmsport ar 826

P.M.P.M. A.M. A.M. 'P.Y.
*4 15 207 7 02le Ilagerstown ar n 30 Le 10 800
428 221 720. .. Chewsville  11 57 7 46
435 231 727....Smithsburg... t7 1011 61 7 39
4441 241 785....Edgemont.... 70511 42 '181
 2541 1 50arr.. Highfield... /e ..... 11 28 711

A.M.
P.M. A.M. A.M. P.M.

 256 750 le. .1lightleld .ar  11 25 716
 324 8 16 Fairfield 1056 646
 62 8411 . . Gettysburg.  10 28 626
 4 14 905 New Oxford... 1 10 03 6 55
 431 922 Hanover ..... I ..... 9 46 525
 446 988 ar. .Porters. ..lel 982 521

P.M. A.M. A.M.P.M.
 521' 938 le.... Porters...ar. ... 932 443 

535 947 -Spring Grove.  925 436
 60010 12  ar 1 ork Is  900 416

p.m p.m a.m a.m a.m p.m
 255 750 he. Iiighlie ld . an.  11 28 711
51(1 321 818....Thurruont.... 625 10 53 646
5 21 331 8 26. Rocky Ridge ..  10 40 634
538 344 837 „Bruceville.... 6 0710 29 622
545 355 8 45. Union Bridge.. 6 0010 20 612
552 407 854 .. New Windsor.. 5 5310 08 601
SOS 426 9 09.. Westminster... 540 95i 540
 506 Emory Grove 1118 
635 507 943 Glyndon 511 012 500
717 6,16 10 27 as-.. Baltimore../e p430 823 406

Baltimore & Cumberland Valley B. K.

Trains leave Hagerstown for Wayuesboro.
Chambersburg and Intermediate Stations
6.80 a. m., and for Shippensburg and Inter-
mediate Stations at 11.10 a. m. and 7.00 p. m.
Leave Shippensburg for Hagerstown anti

Intermediate Stations at 6.00 a. m. and 3.10
p. m. and leave Chambersburg for Hagers-
town at 1.45 rem.
Leave Chambersburg for Hagerstown and

Intermediate Stations via ALTENWALD
CUT OFF at 7.18 a. in. and 7.49 p. am., and
leave Hagerstown for Chambersburg at 6.12
a. m. and 3.27 p. m.

Additional trains leave Baltimore for Un-
ion Bridge and Intermediate Stations at 10.17
a. m., and 6.10 p. m., and leave union Bridge
for Baltimore at 6.45 a. in., and 12.50 p.
daily, except Sunday.
Sundays only-leave Baltimore for Unicn

Bridge and Intermediate Stations at 9.36 e.m., and 2.35 p. in., and leave Union Bridge at
6.45 a. m., and 4.f5 p. m., for Baltimore and
Intermediate Stations,
Leave Bruceville for Frederick at 5.38,

9.35 and 10.40 a. mu., and 5.38 and 6.30 p. in.
Leave Bruceville for Columbia, Littlestown
and Taneytown at 9.47 a. m., and 3.45 p. ni.
Leave Rocky Ridge for Emmitsburg at 5.26

and 10.10 a. m., and 3.31 and 6.34 p. m. Leave
Emmitsburg for Rocky Ridge at 7.50 and if CO
a. in., and 2.55 and 4.50 p. m.

* Deily. All others daily, except Sunday.
Stops only to land passengers from Bal to.
J. H. HOOD Pres't and Gen'l Manager.

B, H. GRISWOLD General, Passenger Agent.
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Will not Sell the Road.

The Coamissioners, of Finance de-

clined on Wednesday to guarantee

the present floating indebtedness of

the Western Maryland Railroad, but

passed a resolution not to sell the
road, under foreclosure proceedings,

this year. The resolution was as fol-
lows:
"Resolved, That in the judgment of

the Commissioners of Finance, it is
for the best interest of the city of Bal-
timore that no proceedings should be
taken for the sale of the Western
Maryland Railroad until the directors
of the company appointed by the
Mayor and City Council of Baltimore
shall have had a full opportunity to
examine all matters bearing upon the
question whether the interests of the
city of Baltimore will be best promot-
ed by a sale of the railroad, and that
to afford this opportunity the railroad
should be left in the management of
the company itself, at least for the
remainder of the present year."

Mayor Hayes, after the adjourn

ment of the board, said that the vote

on the resolution was unanimous. He

would say nothing further concerning

the controversy other than that there

was no vote at all on the resolution

to guarantee the debt. Both resolu-

tions were prepared by City Solicitor

Bernard Carter.

William Goebel Shot.

William Goebel, the democratic
contestant for the governorship of
Kentucky, was shot, on Tuesday
morning, while walking through the
Capitol grounds in Frankfort, Ken-
tucky. It is thought that the shot
was fired from a convenient window
by one of the many armed persons
who had been attracted to the city
by the progress of the contest in the
legislature over the gubernatorial
contest, but just to what anti-Goebel
sentiment the crime is to be attribut-
ed, has not yet been discovered, nor
has the criminal been apprehended.
The legislature,which is democratic,

decided that Goebel had been elected
governor, not withstand the fact that
Governor Taylor, republican, had a
majority on the face of the returns,
and has been inaugurated and is serv-
ing regularly as governor. Further
trouble is feared, as excitement is at a
high pitch, and both militia and pop-
ulace fill the streets, heavily armed.
It is thought that Goebel will die.

On Wednesday night he was sworn in
as governor of Kentucky, and J. H.
Beckham as lieutenant governor.
The democratic members of the legis-
lature filed a written statement say-
ing they were in favor of seating him,
but had been prevented by Governor
Taylor,who kept them out of all halls
by the military, and issued a procla.-
illation adjourning the legislature to
meet in London on February 6.

Some American Lies.

We find the following ludicrous
specimens of American brag and ex-
aggeration in a little book compiled
by a Scotchman and published in
Glasgow, entitled, "A Pennyworth of
American Humor:"
"They tell, for example, of trees on

the Pacific slope,so high that it takes
two men and a boy to see to the top
of one-the first man looking till he is
tired, and the second one beginning
where the first man left off. They tell
about a man so tall that he had to
get up a ladder to shave himself; and
of a negro so black that charcoal
made a chalk mark upon him.
"They tell of a horse-an American

horse, of course-that ran so fast
round the circus that it could see its
own tail about a yard ahead. They
tell about American gunboats of
draught so light that they can float
wherever the ground is a little damp.
They tell of an artist who painted a
snowstorm so naturally, that his
friend caught cold by sitting too near
it with his hat off. They tell about a
hair-restorer of such wonderful
strength, that when somebody dipped
the end of his pen-holder into it, it
grew rapidly into a shaving-brush.
They tell about a storm that burst
with such terrific fury upon one of
their lake steamboats, that four pow-
erful sailors were required to hold on
the captain's whiskers. They tell of
gas in some western city so very poor,
that the man who went round to put
out the lights had to carry a lantern
with him to find out where the lamp-
posts were. They tell of an unguent
of such remarkable efficacy,that when
a dog's tail was accidently chopped
off and the unguent was applied, a
fresh tail grew; and when some was
next applied to the chopped-off tail, a
new dog grew."

Increase in Sale of Stamps.
ess

A statement showing the number
of postage stamps, stamped envelopes
and postal cards sold during the last
quarter of the year of 1899, compared
with the sales the same quarter in
1898, has been prepared by the Post-
office Department. The total sales
for the last quarter of last year were

• $24,297,646, an increase of $2,456,952,
or 11.29 per cent. A singular feature
of the table is the increase in postage
due stamps issued. •The number ac-
credited in the last three months in
1898 is 3,905,670, against 5,344,310 for
the same period last year, represent-
ing in value $27,584, an increase of 26
per cent. This wide difference is
thought to be due to a circular issued
by Third Assistant Postmaster-Gen-
eral Madden directing postmasters to
watch the mails carefully and attach
postage-due stamps whenever mail
matter is underpaid.

A Surprise Social.

(For the Raconn.)
One of the happy social events of

the season occurred at the residence
of Mr. and Mrs. W. E. Ritter, near
Kevsyille, on Tuesday evening, Jan.
30th., 1900. About 7 o'clock, their
friends and neighbors began to gather
in, and soon the entire house was gen-
erously thrown open. Games and
amusements of various kinds were
indulged in until 11 o'clock, when the
dining-room doors where thrown open
to a table well laden with ice cream,
cakes, candy, fruits and nuts. As it
drew near the "wee" hour, they be-
gan to bid the host and hostess good-
night, thanking them for the kin&
ness shown toward them, and for the
pleasant evening which they had
spent.
Among those present were Mr. and

Mrs. W. E. Ritter; Misses Edna Otto,

Bessie. Dern, Margie and Hattie Wey-
bright, Annie White, Jennie Nail!,
Carrie Stonesifer, Nora Forney, Ida
Myers, Mettle Stansbury, May Hill,

Maud Hilterbrick, Cora Nelson,Abbie
and Katie Wilhiye and Emma Baum-
gardner; Messrs Wm. Mehring, Geo.
Koons, Ernest Shriver, Walter Shoe-
maker, Robert Durbora, Elvin and
Clarence Dern, Maurice and Ross
Wilhide, Wilbur Otto, Charles and
Edgar Stansbui y, Thad and Roy
Maxell, Philip Stuller, Wilbur Shorb,
Harry Freet. Warren Hill, Andrew
Baumgardner, David Reifsnider,
Mervin Martin, John Zacharias, Wm.
Stansbury, Wilbur Myers, Edgar
Wilhide and Wm. Stonesifer.

The dictionary says; "The Liver is
an organ in the animal system, of a
glandular structure, whose office is
to secrete to bile." Get rid of the sur-
plus Bile, by using Victor Liyer
Syrup.

Bark Hill.

Mr. Charles Smith, of Curtis Bay,
who came home last week to attend
hi S sisters wedding, is spending a few
days with his parents. Charley saw,
"Curtis Bay is a very industrious
place for the building of freight cars."
Some of the skilled mechanics of the
W. M. railroad shops at Union Bridge
are now employed in the Curtis Bay
car-shops, at a much higher salary
and shorter day.
Mr. Jesse Rowe, wife and child, of

York, Pa., formerly of Carroll county.
spent several days this week with his
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Levi Rowe.
There will be very few sales and

change of residence in our vicinity
this spring. The heirs of the Thomas
Shew estate will again offer the home
at public auction on the 17th. inst.,
which, if sold, will necessitate the re-
moval of our popular shoemaker and
his family.
The elder child, of Mr. Ira Smith,

fell upon the floor, last week, and dis-
located an elbow. .
Mr. Christopher Johnson, of Col-

umbus 0., formerly of Union Bridge,
and son-in-law of Mrs. Charity Mun-
shour, died suddenly at his home,
from internal hemorrhage, on Tues-
day afternoon, Jan. 23rd. His death
occurred just two weeks after that of
his wife, which was noted in the REC-
ORD two weeks ago.
Mr. Harvey Smith is slowly recover-

ing from a severe attack of nicotine
poisoning and grip.

Keysville.

A valuable cow owned by William
H. Powell, died suddenly one night
last week.
Mrs. Emma S. Powell has advertis-

ed her Keysville property, as well as
the small property. in Double Pipe
Creek, for sale. The family contem-
plates removing to California.
Well, February comes in like a roar-

ing lion,as usual; the west winds have
been unusually strong.
Last Tuesday Mrs. Mary Myerly, of

Bruceville, wife of Mr. Thos. Myerly,
was buried in Keysville union grave-
yard. Many relatives and friends fol-
lowed her reinaius to their last rest-
ing place; she was in her 79th. year.
Rev. G. W. Enders officiated.
The new schedule, covering a part

of the Keysville territory, went into
effect Feb. 1st., and we now can send
mail several times a day, yet a num-
ber of patrons have no accommoda-
tion except to walk after their mail;
we hope all will be supplied in the
near future.

"I think I would go crazy with pain
were it not for Chamberlain's Pain
Balm," writes Mr. W. H. Stapleton,
Herminie, Pa. "I have been afflicted
with rheumatism for several years
and haye tried remedies without num-
ber, but Pain Balm is the best medi-
cine I have got hold of." One appli-
cation relieves the pain. For sale by
R. S. McKinney, Druggist, Taney-
town Md.

Rotation in Agriculture.

The St. Louis Clobe Democrat, ap-
preciateit the story that a scientist
was quite amazed the other day at
observing a farmer, after killing a
nest of snakes turned up by the plow,
arrange the dead snakes in the furrow
before he went back to the plow.
"Why do you do that for ?" the

scientist asked.
The farmer looked curiously at the

scientist, and seeing that he was real-
ly in search of information, replied:
"I do that so the plow will cover

the snakes on the next round."
Seeing that the scientist was still

mystified,•thie farmer continued:
"I cover the snakes so that they

will decompose. That is what you
call it, isn't it ?"
"Yes ?" said the scientist, with a ris-

ing inflection.
"Well," continued the farmer, "the

decomposition of animal matter fur-
nishes nourishment far plant life, I
believe ?"
"Yes," again said the scientist.
"Then, the snakes will make the

corn grow, won't they ?"
"Yes ?" said the scientist.
"And more corn will make more

whisky, won't it ?" said the farmer.
"Yes," said.the scientist.
"And whisky will make more

snakes, won't it? Mister, that's what
we call rotation in the agriculture of
this region." And the farmer resum-
ed his plowing.

Bismarok's Iron Nerve
Was the result of his splendid

health. Indomitable will and trenien-
dous energy are not found where
Stomach, Liyer, Kidneys and Bowels
are out of order, if you want these
qualities and the success they bring.
use Dr. King's New Life Pills. They
develop every power of brain and
body. Only 25c at R. S. McKinney's
drug store.

The Legal Way.

"Before I agree to undertake your
defense," said the eminent criminal
lawyer who had been called in, "you
will have to be perfectly frank with
me and tell me the whole truth. Did
you embezzle the twenty thousand
dollars you are accused of having
taken ?"
"Yes, sir," replied the accused man.

"I'll not attempt to conceal the fact
from you. I stole every cent of it."
"How muoh of it have you still ?"
"It's all gone but about 10 dollars."
"Young man," said the eminent

lawyer, buttoning his overcoat about
him and putting on his gloves,"you'd
better plead guilty and throw your-
self on the mercy of the court."

"I'll do that if you say so,sir. What
are you ,going to charge me for the
advice ?"
"Ten dollars."-Chicago Tribune.

A good Showing by a good
. Company.

The statement of the New England
Mutual Life Insurance Company ap-
pears in another column of this edi-
tion of the RECORD, and presents an
excellent exhibit.
The company last year increased

their receipts from $5,500,772 to $5,018,
627, and they increased their assets
from $28,109,073 to $29,603,317. They
increased their surplus from $2,292,335
to $2,705,771, and decreased their ex-
penses from $869,964 to $848,323.
The management of the company in

Maryland is under the direction of
Mr. Frederick A. Savage, and in the
six years that Mr. Savage has had
charge of the agency the business in
force has been increased from $883,371
to $2,839,602, and the premium income
of the office increased from $28,171 to
$101,547.72,
The New England is one of the old-

est and largest of the Massachusetts
companies, and it is a fact that no
Massachusetts Life Insurance Corn-
has ever failed.

Woman's Credulity.
A woman believes a man when he

says she Is sensible, even though she
has but a moment asince believed him
when he Field she was pretty.-Detrolt

Strength of luseets.
If man were to emulate the common

Pea, a jump over the dome of St Paul's
would be a trifle to him. If he were
as strong as the common horn beetle,
be would be able to pick up and carry
away two railroad trucks, each loaded
with live tons of coal. It' he could
build like the African termites, quite
an ordinary house would overlook the
top of Ben Nevis. If he could run as
rapidly as one of the small hunting
spiders, he could spring a quarter of a
mile without trouble and run at the
rate of 24 miles a minute!-London
Standard.

'TIS GOOD TO BE FAMOUS.

An Imaginary Interview With a
Well Known Author.

"Dear mime, but it is good to be famous
nowadays!" said an old reporter last
evening. "It is better now than it has
ever been since Homer wrote his cele-
brated fake story about the fall of
Troy. One of the big magazines of this
month prints a poem by Kipling. It is
an old poem written in 1892, and most
of it has been used already as a chap-
ter headlim. The unpublished part Is
only 27 lines long, yet I read on very
good authority that he got $1,000 cold
cash for the manuscript.
-file poem itself is not especially in-

teresting," continued the old reporter,
"but I feel convinced that the true sto-
ry of how it was obtained would be in-
tensely so. I Imagine it happened about
like this:
"Mr. Kipling heard a knock at the

back door early one morning and ad-
mitted a butcher's man with a basket
of steaks and chops.
" 'Oh. sir, forgive me!' exclaimed the

visitor, suddenly pulling off a wig and
throwing himself upon his knees. 'For-
give me!. But I am a publisher, and'-
"'A publisher!' cried Kipling, recoil-

ing with horror. .
'"Yes, sir; a humble publisher,' said

the other, sobbing, 'who has adopted
this disguise in order that he might
plead with you for the priceless boon
of about two sticks of copy!'
" 'But I have nothing written except

this week's wash list,' said Kipling,
moved by the suppliant's tears.
"'Ohm, sir, auy old thing will do,' re-

plied the other eagerly, 'as long as it
has your name blown in the bottle!"
"The author reflected.
"'Stay!' he said, tapping his forehead.

'It seems to time that Mrs. Kipling used
some old manuscript of mine in putting
up last year's vintage of jam.'
"As he spoke he opened time pantry

door and pi-minced a paper capped tum-
bler.
"'Ail. here we have it!' he continued.

*This appears to be a brief poem. It
has some jii in on one corner, but Is oth-
erwise as peel as new:
"The publisher seized the precious

sheet. hurled a bag of gold upon the
tahle and leaped through the window,
uttering shrill shrieks of joy.
"Mutt." added the old reporter, "is

the way I fancy it must have omits
red. Yes. yes; it is certainly good to
be famous at this tail end of the gay
and festive nineteenth century."-New
Orleans Times-Democrat.

Would Neglect Nothing.
Mistress Bo new footman)-One

thing more. Jean. Your predecessor,
whom I ha vi' discharged, was con-
stantly payiug attentions to the parlor
ma id -
Void nia (interruptingt-Yes, mad-

am. I'll take his place in that matter-
certainly!- El legende Blatter.

Criticism.
"So you lptend to be a critic?'
"Yes "
"Why?"
"Well. It's SO easy to Mid fault wits.

things, and if a fellow can get paid
for doing it life ought to be one long,
sweet snap." -Chicago Times-Herald.

A Girlish Dream.
"I'd like to marry a lawyer."
"What for. Arabella?"
"He wouldn't be always arguing

with me."
"Dow (I() you know?"

wyera never argue without a fee
in sight." -Detroit Pew Press.

Agreed.
soil," remarked the economist,

'Is what supports us."
Here the lawyer admitted that land

Is the cause of three-fourths of the liti-
gation. while the doctor did not deny
that (dlitivin front the ground leads to
much siskness.-Detroit Journal.

Anticlimax.
"My proudest boast." declared the

lecturer, who expected his statement
to be greeted with cheers, "is that
was one of the men behind the guns."
"Dow many tunes behind?" piped a

voice from the gallery.-Philadelphia
Press.

A Fearful Foreboding.
"Are you a Boer sympathizer?"
"No." answered Willie Wishington;

"I am not. Just think what a terrible
calamity it would be if 'Oom Paul'
were to become a hero and make his
whiskers fashionable!" -Washington
Star.

Not Pleasant There,
Mr. Got:ally-Don't you realize that

In the whole world there is no place
like home?
Hobo-Sure. That's the reason I'm

so fond o' travel.-Philadelphia Press.

Oh. Such a Onel

"Please, sir, I'm not a turkey."
"No, but you're such a goose!"-

Punch.

The Real Thing.

Askit-Old Skinnem really lost all
his money, didn't he?
Tellnm-Yes; his bankruptcy was

failure.-Baltimore American.

Weighing the Baby.

The weighing of Infants, a part of
the routine in children's hospitals and
of the greatest value as an indicator of
health or disease, is unfortunately not
so common as it should be in private
families. Dr. Graham, discussing a pa-
per by Dr. Griffith at the Philadelphia
Pediatric society, says, "The rule that
a child has double its birth weight at
the fifth mouth and triple at from the
twelfth to the fourteenth month makes
a very good and useful working rec-
ord."

Don't Be Selfish.
Don't live for yourself. and do not be

afraid of diminishing your OWIl happi-
ness by promoting that of others. He
who labors wholly for the benefit of
others, and. as it were, forgets himself,
is far happier than the man who
makes himself the sole object of all his
affections and exertions.

The origioa I word translated apothe-
cary in the Billie is believed by some
authorities to be better translated by
perfumer.

The One Day Cold Cure.
Rermott's Chocolates Laxative Quinine for

Cold in the head and sore throat. Children
take them like candy.

PINKED THE TEN SPOT.

A Trick at Cords That Puzzled Those
.Who .Witiaessed it.

"I saw a man do a trick with cards
once," said Godfrey Ashton of Atlanta,
"which, although he assured tue was
wholly a trick and that there was no
second sight or mind reading connect-
ed with it. has always rested in an
unexplained condition in my mind.
"There were four or us at supper,

and the man in question sent for a
pack of cards. and, handing thein to
the man next him, tohl him to select a
card in his mind; not to take it from
the pack. but to tell the other two
men what canal it was. He was then to
shuffle the pack and pass it to the
other two men. who were each to
thoroughly shuttle it. The last man
was then to place it on the floor.
"In the meantime a large napkin

had been tightly bound over the magi-
cian's eyes and his dress coat hung over
his face with the tails tied under his
chin, so that 'his head was to all in-
tents and purposes in tt bag. De, by
his direction. was led to the pack of
cards anti his hand placed upon it. He
then proceeded to scatter the cards
about until they covered a rough cir-
cle of three or four feet in diameter.
He called for a knife, and. bringing It
sharply down, drove it through and
affixed one or the scattered cards. Re-
moving his headgear. .he asked what
card my friend had chosen. The an-
swer being the ten of diamonds, he
turned the knife toward us, and there,
sure enough. was the ten of diamonds
transfixed maul the point.
."De swore it was a trick, but for
the life of me I cannot see how it was
done. None of its was iu collusion with
him. I am sure the cards were not a
fake pack. and I am equally certain
that he was so blindfolded that it was
wholly Impossible for 111111 to see. Yet
he accomplished it exactly a I tell
you."- New York Tribune.

HELPED DEWEY OUT.

How a Russian Baroness Prompted
Him to U Compliment.

Dewey once attended a wedding
breakfast at which the affable Baron-
ess de Struve, wife of the Russian
minister at that time, was present
Dewey. had met this famous woman
several times before!. The facial plain-
ness of the baroness W218 quite beyond
belief. but she was one of the most
brilliant, loyal hie and kindly women
ever elected to guide the social affairs
of the diplomatic corps in Washington.
A lady who overheard it tells of an
amusing passage which the baroness
and Dewey. who. If memory serves.
was then at commander. had at this
particular wedding breakfast. "Re-
ferring to leather." said the baroness
amiably after some playful remark as
to the spick and span polish of Dew-
ey's sword belt-he was in dress uni-
form-"the most remarkable bit of
Russian leather hi time world Is tuy
face."
Dewey was always a quick thinker.

but this stalled him.
"Madam." he said after a pause. "I

am but a rough sailorman. and this is
a heavy deniand which you make upon
me. I am not equal to the emergency."
"Of course." said the baroness. tap-

ping him with her fan. "I should tin ve
to consider you hopelessly rude were
you to agree with me. html you can
preserve your neutrality-naval officers
are taught to do that, are they not-
by telling me what really fine eyes I
-have. They tire fine. are they not?"
Thus assisted, Dewey rose to the oc-

casion. The baroness' eyes were, in
truth. magnificent. -Washington Post.

Peculiar to Boiler Makers.
"I noticed a peculiarity about a cer-

tain class of men not long ago," re-
marked a life insurance agent, "the
cause of which I can't explain. My
business not long ago carried me into
one of the large boiler making shops in
Memphis, and amid the din of the riv-
eting I tried to talk to one of the men.
I raised my voice to the loudest pitch
possible, but he wad' unable to hear me.
Finally he said, 'Speak low and I can
hear you.' I found be was right. But
the evening of the same day I saw the
man at his home and found that there,
where there was no noise, he could not
hear me at all when I spoke in a mod-
erate tone. I had to raise my voice to
a very high pitch in order to be under-
stood.
"This was not only the case with this

man, bin I noticed the peculiarity In
all of the other. boiler makers I had
any dealings with."-Memphis Scimi-
tar

Special Notice.
Short advertisements will be inserted un-

der this heading at 5c. per line each issue,
counting seven words to the line. No charge
under 10c.

VOR SALE, at Keysyille, Md., 1+
story cottage, large new stable

and other necessary outbuildings,and
S acres, more or less,of excellent land.
Possession April 1st., 1901. Also two
story brick dwelling in Double Pipe
Creek, with improvements, now oc-
cupied by Edwin Koons. Possession
April 1st, 1901. For terms and partic-
ulars apply to

2-3-4t. 
MRS. EMMA S. POWELL,

Keysville, Md.

LOST. probably blown off the porch
an umbrella, having a covered

handle with metal ornament. Reward
if returned to H. MEIER,
it. Taneytown, Md.

FOR SALE, or exchange for young
Cattle, one Empire Cream Separ-

ator. Address
HARVEY E. SHORE,

near Keysville, Md.

FOR RENT. House and lot be-
tween Bridgeport and Taney-

town.
1-27-2t. 

Wm. VAUGHN.

WANTED TO RENT. My Store
Room and Dwelling, situated

in Johnsville, Md. Possession given
March 15th., 1900.

MRS S. E. DEVILBISS.

STOOK OF GOODS for sale, and
store room for rent. Purchaser

of goods gets rent free first year.
D. W. GARNER,

tf Taneytown, Md.

WANTED. Reliable white man,
between 20 and 35 years, to take

charge of a stable and do general
work around premises. Apply to-
1-13-tf. RECORD OFFICE.

OLD NEWSPAPERS wanted at
25c, per 100 pounds.

6, I. MACKLEY,
Union Bridge.

pOCKET and Teacher's Bibles-at
Englars.' 11-25-tf

LUTHERAN HYMNALS-the new
book, just issued, containing new

hymns. Adopted by the General
Synod. For sale at-

P. B. ENOLAR'S,
tf Taneytown, Md.

• The One Day Cold Cure.
For colds and sore throat use Kermott'a

Chocolates Laxative Quinine. Easily taken as
candy and quickly cure.

WM. F. DERR. I _MM. F. DERR.

The Model Store News.

Semi-annual Reduction Sale !
Reduced PriCtS in all Departments !

Our January Sales are noted for Real Bargains in
Desirable Goods. •

With increasing prices ahead the present opportu-
nity is especially advantageous.

Women's and Misses' I Dollar Silks
Coats at $5.00. Reduced to 65c..

About a hundreci elegant Tail-
ored Jackets made from the New-
est Cloths in Black and Colors, all
Silk-lined throughout; every gar-
ment actual $10.00 and $12.00 val-
ues-every size for Ladies' and
Misses-all marked now

$5.00 each.

A Tableful of Lovely New styl-
ish Silks-Very desirable and ap-
propriate for Skirts or Waists-in
all the choice Colorings and Black
every yard good $1.00 value, some
few $1.25 ones; while they last, we
offer them at only

65c a yard.

Blankets, Comforts and Remnants and Odds and

7ATinter Underwear Ends from all Dept's

At Half Price!at Reduced Prices!

12ic Seersucker, 9c.
We'ye just opened a case of New

Spring Styles in Seersuckers-
Bate's best goods-positively reg-
ular 12+-c kind; while this lot stays
we say

1 a yard.
Silk Waists. Reduced.

A few Ladies' Handsome Silk
Wite•ts in Black and colors, reduced
from $5.00 and $6.00 to

$3.00 and $4.00 each.

10c Flannelette, 61c.
2000 yards, comprising our stock

of Flannelette and Princess Cash-
mere-all desirable printings,good
house dresses or Wrappers; reduc-
ed from 10c to

6/0 a yard.

Baby Caps, Half Price.
Several lots Children's Silk Caps

and Bonnets, pretty styles, reduced
from 50c to $1.50, to

25c and 75e.

Thousands of other attractive Bargains we can-
not mention in these Columns.

The Great Model Emporium,
West of Railroad., WESTMINSTER, MD

A Saying in Money!  Sale Register.

A Gain in Merit!
Highest and Lightest Bread is at-

tained in the use of

Cyclope
which is made trom strictly first-class

Spring WIReat.
Having received a carload of the

same, I am in a position to furnish it

in Sixteenths, Eighths and Half-bar-

rels, regardless as to cost.

If you try it once, you will not
be without it hereafter.

Also, Pillsbury's, Reindollar's, Stone-

sifer's, Weists, Ivory "White, My-

ers' and Sell's Flours; Buck-
wheat Flour, Hominy and

Corn Meal

Constantly on Hand.
*

Mason's Crackers.
Wholesale and Retail-at the

very Lowest Prices. Also a full

line of

Confectioneries and Groceries,
at prices which will surprise you

The node' Bakery
JOHN T. KOONTZ, Prop'r,

Taneytown, = = Md.
12 2-9

Q. E. WEANT,
(CASH STORES.)

BrucevilM and Fourpoints, Md.

For a limited time, I will sell ,

Woonsocket Rubber Boots atl
$2.73,

Bay State or Rhode Island
Rubber Boots a $2.47.

Boys' Rubber Boots at $1,89.
Ladies' Rubber Boots, $1.50.

- -
144 Sheets of good Writing Pa-

per for 1Sc.
144 Envelopes for - - - 18c

Spot Cash Baking Powder, Sc

Babbitt's Lye, - Sc

Black Jack Polish Se

Yours Truly.

Q. E. WEANT.

Storm inosurance!
Why run any risk when a Storm

Policy may be secured, which costs
only 25c for each $100. of insurance on
dwellings,and 37,1-c per $100. on barns?
No assessments. A few dollars ex-
pended for a storm policy may prove
a good investment, and there is no
better policy of this kind than the
one issued by-

The Home Insurance Co. (N. Y.)
P. B. ENGLAR, Agent,

5-7-3m Taneytown, Md

FOR SALE OR RENT!

A Brick House containing 14 rootus,
3 cellars-1+ acres of land-in Silver
Run, Md. Suitable for a Cigar Fac-
tory, or any other business: alt neces-
sary outbuildings. Terms to suit pur-
chaser. Call on or address

tf C. W. WEAVER, Taneytown, Md.

Brief notices will be inserted under this
heading, free of charge, of all public sales the
posters for which are printed at this office,
or which are advertised at length in our col-
umns. A charge of 50c will be made when
the printing is done elsewhere. The notices
will be limited to three times, on the above
terms.

Feb. id-Samuel M. Overlioltzer, on Andrew
Harner'e place, in Stumptown. T. A.
Martin Auct.

Feb. 20-Personal property of the estate of
Isaac W. Repp, deceased, I mile west of
Uniontown. J. N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Feb. 20.-Wm. C. Eckard, 13 miles west of
Pleasant Valley. Live Stock and Farm-
ing Implements. J. T.- Roop, Auct.

Feb. 28-D. Edward Shriver. near Walnut
Grove; cattle, hogs and farming imple-
ments. J. A. Collins. Auct,

Mar. 2-Mrs. J. W. Engler. at Englar's mill
on pike between Union Bridge and Johns-
ville, 5 good horses, 15 head of Jersey cat-
tle, lot of hogs and large lot of farming
implements. Harvey Lease, Auct.

Mar. 3-Jacob S. Crouse. near wiest's Mill.
I Horse and Light Farming Implements.
T. A. Martin, Auct.

Mar, 6-John H. Ohler, Emmitsburg district.
Live Stock and Farming Implements.
Wm. T. Smith, Auct,

Mar. 6-Urbanus Bowersox. near Tyrone.
Live Stock and Farming Implements. J.
N. 0. Smith, Auct,

Mar. 7-Mrs. Franklin P. Beaver, Lear Wal-
nut Grove. Live Stock and Farming Im-
plements. Wm. T. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 8-Valentine Harman, near Taneytown
and Middleburg road. Live Stock and
Farming Implements. J. N. 0. Smith,Auc

Mar. 9-J. C. Buckey, near New Windsor. 11
Horsestnd Colts, 16 Cattle, Shoats, Farm-
ing Implements nearly new.

Mar. 9-Luther N. Hilterbrick, near Harney.
Live Stock and Farming Implements all
nearly new. Win. T. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 10-Geo, H. Fair, near Emmitshurg
road. Live Stock and Farming Imple-
ments. .1. N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Mar, I2-Mary C. Myers, one mile north of
Mayberry, Farming Implements, Live
Stock, etc. 'Wm. Warner, Auct.

Mar, I2-T, H. Eckenrode. near 13ruceville.
Live Stock and Farming Implements. T.
A. Martin, Auct.

Mar. 12-1)eWitt C. Haines, near Clemson-
vine; 8 horses, 30 cattle (grade Jersey),
hogs and farming implements.

Mar. 13-5. 0. Shoemaker, near Taneytown
anti Keysville road. Live Stock and Farm-
ing Implerm-nts. J, N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 11-Jacob Brown, near Wakefield. Live
Stock and Farming Implements, at 1
o'clock, sharp. J. N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 14-Richard Hill, near Harney. Live
Stock and Farming Implements. Wm. T.
Smith Auct.

Mar. 15-John M. Humbert, 15-i miles oist of
Mayberry. 9 Horses, 26 Cattle, Hogs.
Farming Implements. Wm. Warner,Auct

Mar. 15-M. J. Myers. Taneytown district.
Live Stock and Farming Implements. J.
N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 16-David H. Short), between Frizell-
burg and Pleasant Valley. 9 head of good
work Horses, 3 yearling Colts, 22 Jersey
Cattle 2 of which are registered: 4 Brood
Sows, 3 thoroughbred Chester Whites, 8
Shoats, 1 Frick Engine, (Portab)e). Fleet-
wood Grain Separator, both good as new:
U. S. Cream Separator, 4 good wagons,
large Ross Feed Cutter and Shredder,ancl
a large variety of Farming implements
all good as new .1. Thos. Hoop, Auet.

Mar. 17-leinuie A. Bankard, on road from
Mayberry to Wiests Mill. Household
goods, Stock and Implements. J. N. U.
Smith. Auct.

Lock and 
dn eia,arr ionugh I el miyee,5I a i(Ve7e-k5:Vti,iiiv, Hs t.

ments. %Yu:. T. Smith, Auct.

ar. 19-David D. Renner, near Taneytown
and Littlestown road. Live Stock s nd
Farming Implements. 3, N. O. Smith, Auc.

Mar, 20-James It. Koons, 1 mile northeast of
Middleourg. Live Stock and Farming Im-
plements. T. J. Kolb, Auct.

Mar, 20-Edward Harman, near Union
Bridge. Household goods, Live Stock and
implements. 3. N. 0. Smith, Auct. •

Mar. 20-11eZekiall Hawk, near Bridgeport.
Live Stock and Farming Implements.
Wm, P. Smith, Auct. •

Mar. 21-E, H. Flickinger, between Wiest's
Mill and Piney Creek. 8 Horses and Mules
14 Cattle, 41 Hogs, Farming Implements.

•
Mar. 21-On Sauble farm, near Otter Dale Min

Live Stock and Farming Implements. J,
N. O. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 21-E. F. Spangler, near St. James'
church. Live Stock and Farming Imple-
ments* Jas, Caldwell, Auct,

Mar. V-Abraham II es,,near Harney. Farm-
ing implements and Household Furni-
ture. Wm. Smith, Auct,

Mar, 22-Jno. Aulthouse, near Double Pipe
Creek, Live Stock and Farming •Imple-

• meats. J. N. O. Smith. Anct.

Mar. 23-Martin L. Keefer, near Kump. Live
Stock and Farming Implements. 3. N. O.
Smith, Auct.

Mar, 21-15. II. Bair, on Warehime farm near
Taneytown. Live Stock and Implements
J. N. 0. Smith, Auct.

Mar. 27-Cornelius Stover, near Middleburg.
Live Stock and Farming implements. J,
N. 0. Smith, Amt.

AK  HALL!
New Windsor, Md.

January the Bargain Month for 14Inter Goods!
-0-

Our Reduction Sale of Winter Goods will eclipse
all others. They must be moved by Feb. 1,

preparatory to taking inventory.
40 to 50 Ladies' Coats, at + to * regular prices. 50 to 75 Over

coats at 11- to regular 'wives. 40 to L'A) Wool Suits,at to * regular
prices. 50 pairs of Blankets and 25 Conuforts at Great Reduction.
40 to 50 Fine Dress Patterns at regular prices. 10 to 15 pieces
of Dress Goods at I to f regular prices. We have many jobs to
close out. See our 20c Leather Gloves. Our bargains are genu-
ine-not marled up for the occasion. About 50 pairs of Leather
Boots to go at f regular prices.

We cannot save you enough in a week or 10 days to buy a
House and Lot, but Our prices you will find lower, when quality
is considered, than others. The more you buy, the more you save.
Our purpose is to establish a Cash Business. In doing so we

intend to furnish to our trade, goods at the lowest possible price.
We are thankful for your patronage during the past, and hope

to be of more service to you in the future.
Respectfully Yours,

GEO. C. ANDERS.

JANUARY SALE!
This mohth we make a Reduction on all Heavy.

Winter Wear-take advantage of this sale.

Special op Ladies' Wraps.
Our stock is getting low, and we would ad-

vise you to take advantage of this offer. All
Wraps will be sold one-third less than regular
price.

Blankets and Comforts.
All-wool Blankets, Half-wool Blankets, and all Cotton Blan-
kets will be sold one-third off regular price.

Men's, Boys' and Cliildren's C1ot4ing.
We have about 50 Boys' Overcoats, all sizes-will be sold
regardless of price.

Rtibber Boots.
Men's Boston Boots-our price, $2.75.

Meres Wool UpderWear.
All Wool Scarlet Underwear, $1.50 a suit; were sold at
$2.00; only about 15 Suits.

ITTMANT & IC001•TS,
TANEYTOWN. MD.

SHOWING THE CONDITION OF THE

New England Mutual Life Insurance .Company,
OF BOSTON, MASS.,

December 31st., 1899.
- - -

Total income during the year 
Total disbursements 

5,018.627.94
3,799,892.90

ASS 1,,TS
Value of real estate and ground rents owned by the company.less encunbrance

thereon  $ 2,37.1,989.28
Mortgage loans on real estate  7,292,035.17
Loans secured by pledge of bonds, stocks or other collateral, per Schedule C . 2,510,994.00
Loans made to policy-holders on this company's policies assigned as collateral 1.034,822.88
Premium notes on policies in force 
Bonds and stocks absolittely owned by the company 
Cash in company's office and in banks 
Interest due and accrued on stocks, bonds and other securities
Net amount of uncollected and deferred premiums 

Net Reserve

Total 

LIABILITIES.

Net policy claims

244,452.55
14,891,368.70

434,185.56
209,074.67
584,094.60
- -

$29,603,817.29

6,513,181.00
P51,615.00

Unpaid distributions or other profits due policy-holders  149,486.58
- ---

Total liabilities  $26,823,315.58

Surplus as regards pollcy-holders  $ 2,780,001.71

42,850 policies in force in United States on December 31, 1899  .  $114,531,763.00
205 policies written in Maryland during the year 1899..... .... ............  570,587.00
Premiums received on Maryland business in 1809.... ................ .... ....  101,547.12
Losses paid in Maryland during 1899  20,319.00
Losses incurred in Maryland during 1899  20,319.00

STATE OF MARYLAND, INSURANCE DEPARTMENT, COMMISSIONER'S OFFICE,
ANNAPOLIS, Jan, 23, 1900.-In compliance with the Code of Public General Laws, I hereby
certify that the above is a true abstract from the sworn statement of the NEW ENGLAND
MUTUAL LIFE INSURANCE COM PAN V OF MASSACHUSETTS to December 31, 1899, now
on file in this Department. F. ALBERT KURTZ Insurance Commissioner.

F. A. SAVAGE, General Agent,
ROOalS 306 & 307 HERALD BUILDING, BALTIMORE, MD,

GEO. H. BIRNIE, District Agent, Taneytown, Md.
3t JAS. E. SMITH, District Agent, Westminster, Md.

SACRIFICE SALE
OF HIGHEST GRADE

SUITS and OVERCOATS i'yeixegtlix, per ton
AT

SHARRER & GORSUCH'S,
Opposite the Catholic Church.

wt,STMINSTER, MD.,

Every Winter Suit and Overcoat
Must be sold; cost not considered.

A Few of the Many Bargains;
A lot of special value Suite reduced

to $5.00. Some very elegant and styl-
ish Worsted Snits, reduced from $16.00
to $11.00. Youths' and Children's
Suits and Overcoats at Half Value.

OVERCOATS.--..
About 50 left-at cost or less than

cost,. $5.00 Coats, $3.50; Coats that
sold up to $12.90, now $7 50: some
very tine $16.00, $18.00 and $20.00
Coats, !mow $12 00. Eight 6; ot-tu Coats
at $4.50.
Handsome Pa ft erns to orelsr,

at great issitict ion.
About 30 pairs yet 14 oils fainons

$2.50 Cord Pants, worth 00 to day,
wholesale price.
Remember, we are still selling our

fine Black Worsted Suits at the old
prices-which are less than the man-
ufacturers' prices at this time.

Indiana Horses!

A Carload ,of Indiana Hors-
es arrived , at my stables in
Hanover, on Friday, Februa-
ry 2nd., 1900. Call and see
them.

HARRY G. SHRIYER,

It HANOVER, PA,

Taneytown Markets.
Corrected Weekly 

Flour  4.0004.t0
Bran, per toll  19.00
White Middlings, per ton . 19.00
Timothy Hay, prime, ton ..10.00d10.00

7.00
9.00

Wheat  .68
Rye, new  .45
Oats, new  .30
Corn old or new  .37
Potatoes  .30
Clover Seed  .07+
Butter, (Creamery)   20
Eggs  16
Hams  .10
Hides 06+.0.07
Hogs 5  0005.00
Sheep  , 2.00
Lambs  . 3.00
Calves  5.00
Beef Cattle, best  4.00
Cows.   $250$35
Bullocks  2.50

Westminster Markets.
Furnished Weekly for "The Carroll Record.,

By N. I. Gorsuch & Son.

Wheat, per bushel  65 a, 66
Rye, per bushel    50050
Oats, per bushel  30032
Corn, jut ear, per barrel   1.7501.75
Bran, per ton 19.00019.00

w hite, per ton 19.00019.00
I-in v, tie-h- pill 7  0009.00

e ie Ton  8 00010.00

Baltimore Marktee.
Corrected Weekly.

Wheat-.   .70(0.72
Corn S6007
Oats 28@3l
Rye 52054
Hay. Timothy 14.50016.00
Hay, mixed  .14.00015.00
Hay, Clover 13.00g14.00
Straw, Rye, bales  13.00404.00
Stisrw, Rye, blocks 9  00010.00
Straw, wheat blocks 7  00 4(8.00
Bran    16.504_418.00
Middlings  16.00((S.17.00
Potatoes, per bu 4555
Sugar, granulated 5  26+
Sugar, confec A   5.06+
Beef cattle, best 4  5005.00
Beef cattle, medium 3.2540.00
Swine, gross  .4.40@.4.50
Swine, rough 3  5004.00
Sheep, gross  404,1s
Lambs,gross  5i061
Calves, gross  5(4S6S

HIDES WANTED!

I will pay the highest prices for good
hides of all kinds, delivered at West-
minster or Medford. Address

ISAAC N. STONER,
Medford, Md.12-16-2111.

•


